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Spearman hosts District 1 tourney
Lions Club pancake supper will 
be a feature of the tourney I

KING Jimmy LADD,'.places a kiss on the Ups of QUEEN TAMMI MAIZE 
at the Baksetball homecooming held in  Spearman last Saturday afternoon. 
Both of these two "royalty" players will be action at Lynx gymnasium 
this Thursday and Friday.
* • * • * * * «  * * • * • • . * * * • * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * ,

M r .  and Mrs. Ralph Newton, are two of the finest people in our school 
system. They are pictured above as they keep the clock and score at 
the Spearman vs. Dalhart boys game here last Thursday.

All teachers hired
At the last regular meeting of 

the board of trustees of the 
Spearman Independent School 
District, the order of business 
was people--staffing both facul
ty and administration and three 
positions on the school board 
with terms expiring.

Faculty consideration began 
with a motion by Jim Davis and 
Coach Jimmy Duncan be ten
dered a contract for the 1981-82 
and 1982-83 school years. Mike 
Garrett’s second reflected the 
feeling of the meeting and the 
motion carried easily.

This opened the way for the 
recommendation that all staff 
members be rehired for the next 
school year.

Also in this same area was a 
motion by Tommie White and 
seconded by Dr. Tom Latta that 
Mrs. Pat Denham be employed 
as an aide for the remainder of 
the current school year. This 
motion also carried.

There will be three positions 
open for voting on the SISD: 
those held by Jim Davis, 
Tommie White and Carl Mires. 
A motion made by White and 
seconded by Dr. Latta-and 
carrying the vote of the board - 
set April 4 as election day to fill 
the three trustee positions. 
This paves the way for candi
date filing.

Charles Shieldknight made 
the motion and Mike Garrett

supplied the second and a vote 
of the board transferred 
$26,194.74 from the Interest 
and Sinking Fund to the Local 
Maintenance Fund.

Other actions of the board at 
the meeting were chiefly the 
routing transaction of the day- 
to-day business of operating the 
school system.

Aside from such business, 
the chief emphasis of the 
meeting had to do with the 
upcoming Public.School Week. 
The dates of March 2 through 
March 6 have been designated 
and the observance will begin 
with an Open House conducted 
from 7 - 9 p.m., Monday night, 
March 2.

lynxettes ‘Devour’  

Wolverines
Fruitcake Review 

Too, History
The 1981 Homecoming game 

began at 2:00 p.m. for the 
Lynxettes and the Dalhart Wol
verines. The Homecoming acti
vities would begin a few mi
nutes after the Lynxettes/Wol
verines game and before the 
Lynx/Wolves game. The Gym 
was not to full, but full enough 
to give the Lynxettes and Lynx 
enough support to win or get 
close enough to win.

Lots of fans thought that this 
would be a tough game for the 
Lynxettes because they had 
fought so hard the night before 
against the Darrouzett Lady 
Longhorns. If the Lynxettes did 
indeed beat the Dalhart Wolver
ines. they would clinch the 
regular season title. The game 
started off teal slow, both teams 
had their Defense working over 
time! At one point in the 1st 
quarter the Lynxettes had a 
lead, then the Dalhart Wolver
ines worked their way up and 
then, all of a sudden, they had a 
S poirt lead. The Lynxettes then 
scored S unanswered points and 
when the 1st quarter was over, 
the Lynxettes and Wolverines 
were in a 9-9 deadlock. Valen
tine’s Day was suppose to be 
sweet to folks, but so far it was 
not so sweet to the Lynxettes at 
this point. Nancy Wilson was 
getting into foul trouble early, 
one thing the Lynxettes needed 
was that GREAT Rebounding 
ability that Nancy had master
ed! They couldn't afford to lose 
her, but if she did foul out, 
Margaret Reed would fill the 
spot. Lea Ann Gibner started 
getting fouled, and she would 
get to the line and score 
freethrow points. Kenda who 
had had 27 points in the first 
half of the last meeting between 
these two teams, had 4 points- 
all from the freethrow line. The 
Lynxettes outscored the Dalhart 
Wolverinesinthe 2nd quarter- 
17-12 -and were ahead at half
time. 26-21. The Lynxettes had 
a 5 point lead and were 
expected to add to their lead in 
the 2nd half and win the 
game -making them (Lynxettes) 
the Regular Season Title 
Champs.

Lea Ann Gibner had 9 points 
in the first half-2 fieldgoals, 
and 5 of 6 from the freethrow 
line. Susan Davis and Kenda 
Burke had 4 points a piece- 
Susan getting her 4 points from 
the field, and Kenda getting her 
4 points from the line-4 of 6. 
Nancy Wilson had 3 points-1 
fieldgoal and 1 of 4 from the 
line-and had 4 personal fools. 
Mary Ann Martin, Margaret 
Reed, and Mary McIntyre had 2 
points a piece. Mary Ann, 
Margaret and Mary Me, all got 
their 2 points from the field. 
Could the Lynxettes come back 
from the locker room and win 
this game to gain their Title 
while being “ Uncrowned” - i f  
the Lynxettes win, they are the 
"Proclaimed” Champions from 
District 1-AAA but uncrowned; 
when the Lynxettes compete 
and if they win the District 
1-AAA Tournament being held 
here in Spearman, then they 
will be the Crowned and 
Proclaimed Champions from 
District 1-AAA.

The Lynxettes came in the 
3rd quarter to take the kind of 
lead that, if the 4th quarter is 
not a very good quarter, the 
team ahead by 10 or so in the 
3rd quarter would have enough 
points to win if the losing team

put up a 4th quarter rally. With 
Lea Ann Gibner and Susan 
Davis leading the way with 
steals and assists, the Dalhart 
Wolverines just didn’t have that

?et-up-and-go kind of attitude.
ammi Maize had a great hand 

at Rebounding and stealing. 
Kenda Burke scored, stole the 
ball, rebounded and blocked 
shots. Nancy sat out the 3rd 
quarter. The Lynxettes had 16 
points, and the Dalhart Wolver
ines managed to get 10 points, 
at the end of the 3rd quarter. 
The 4th quarter was the tough
est quarter of all. Nancy fouled 
out in the 4th quarter, she left 
with 3 points to her credit. The 
Lynxettes still had the quick- 
ncssar.d jumping ability that a 
championship needs to win 
when one of their Star Players 
fouls out--in this case Nancy 
Wilson-don’t misinterpret, all 
the Lynxettes are Star-Players, 
each one has a mastered skill 
that stands on the top of the list, 
and not one is down a line but 
across a line. The Lynxettes 
managed to get 10 points in the 
4th quarter, but the Dalhart 
Wolverines put 15 points on the 
board. The final score still 
belonged to the Lynxettes-- 
S2-46. The game was played 
GREAT oy all the Lynxettes and 
the Wolverines played fine, 
also.

Lea Ann Gibner, Susan 
Davis-both GREAT SOPHO- 
MORES-and Kenda Burke, a 
SUPER SENIOR, had 11 points 
each to help the Lynxettes win 
the Regular Season "Uncrown
ed’’ Title. Tammi Maize was 
crowned Oueen of the 1981

Don Reed of Transpetco Oil 
Producers talked to the Spear
man Rotary Club on "C02 
Injection Flood" Monday noon, 
February 16, in the garden 
room of the Cattleman's Res
taurant. Ed Freeman led in 
community singing. Eddy Lim- 
bocker led in the Pledge of 
Allegiance. Steve Rogers pray
ed the invocation. John R. 
Collard, Jr. made an announce
ment about the District 573 
Convention in Amarillo. April 
2-5.

Mr. Reed said that Transpet
co is a joint corporation of 
Halliburton, Dorchester, Eagle- 
ton, RGS, Comenco Americaj, 
Texas Energy. They use C02 
for making oil and to enhance 
recovery. They have taken three 
depleted reservoirs in our area 
and are recovering oil which 
could not be gotten out of the 
ground in any other way.

The only source of C02 in the 
area is from Camex Ammonia 
Plant in Borger. They take raw 
oatural gas and make C02 from 
it. C02 when allowed to escape 
Into the air is a source of 
pollution building up in the 
atmosphere. By taking it and 
using this instead of venting it 
off to the atmosphere, Trans
petco is heloing the environ-

Homecoming gam e, while 
Jimmy Ladd was crowned as the 
1981 Homecoming King. Every
thing was fabulous at the 
Homecoming!! The Spearman 
Lynxettes will be competing in 
the 1981 District 1-AAA Tour
ney which will be held this 
Thursday and Friday, February 
19 and 20 and maybe on 
Saturday. February 21, depend
ing on the outcome of the 
Tournament. The Lynxettes will 
be playing against the River 
Road Wildcats at 6:00 p.m. The 
winner of this game will play 
against the winner of the 
Perryton Rangerettes and Dal
hart Wolverines game which 
will be played at 3:00 p.m. on 
Thursday, February 19. The 
Championship game will then 
be played at 6:30 p.m. between 
the Winners of the Lynxettes/ 
Wildc ats and Rangerettes/Wol
verines game. If the Lynxettes 
are beaten in this tournament, 
then there will be a play-off 
which will begin at 7:30 p .m .-if 
there is only one play-off 
necessary, but if the Perryton 
Rangers lose to someone in the 
tournament, then there will be a 
play-off game. The girls play-off 
game would begin at 6:30 p.m. 
and the boys play-off game will 
begin at 8:00 p.m. on Saturday, 
February 21. Now, if the 
Lynxettes are victorious in the 
tournament, and so do the 
Rangers, then there will be NO 
play-off game and the Respec
tive titles will be presented. So 
attend the Tournament and 
cheer on the Lynxettes to 
victory in the tournament!!

ment. But recovering C02 is an 
expensive process.

They have a pipeline from 
Borger to Farnsworth, about 
fifty-eight miles from end to 
end. They have five stages of 
compression. They dehydrate 
the C02. They use four 2000 
hpw compressors. C02 is a 
relatively new process. Traspet- 
co used pure C02 which is 
different from other projects.

C02 has several uses: Water 
carbonation, Fire extinguisher, 
in medicine, it is the source of 
dry ice, and is used in the 
petroleum industry as a liquid 
stimulant for wells. It can exist 
in three states: gas, liquid, and 
solid. It is measured two ways: 
at the plant by cubic feet; on the 
field by barrels. They maintain 
the pressure about 1070 lbs to 
keep it in liquid form while 
transporting it be pipeline.

At each injection well C02 
comes in liquid form. It goes 
into the well in a gas stage. 
Injection wells have an EDI box, 
which is a computer which 
programs how many barrels of 
C02 you want it to take in each 
day. It pro-rates it out over a 
twenty-four hour period. The 
box is 12X16 inches and 4 
inches deep and operates off a 
12 volt battery. It has been

A cast of Spearman folk -  
augmented by talent from Gra
ver and Perryton -  staged the 
second "Fruitcake” review, ap
propriately billed as "Fruitcake 
Review, Too."

For some two weeks of 
rehearsals that began with a 
party for the "big time" 
director here from the east to 
whip the local talent into shape 
and then two nights of produc
tion presentation in the Spear
man High School Auditorium, 
your friends and neighbors cast 
inhibitions to the wind, turned 
on talent that -  according to 
patrons of both productions -  
this year's production outdid 
the first . . . which is as it is 
supposed to be.

Fruitcake Review, Too was 
impressive on several counts: 
much of the dormant talent of 
the community had the memory 
of a lot of fun and a gracious 
reception from the last show — 
and the benefit of the master’s 
touch of a talented director.

Bob LeBianc came to town 
with an impressive list of credits 
from Broadway to the summer 
stock communities but, most 
important, he came to town with 
an ability to take people for 
whom show business was a lark 
and make them entertainers 
who drew laughs from almost 
full-house audiences the two 
nights of attendance by friends 
and neighbors.

LeBianc is gone; props are 
scattered; the members of the 
cast are back at the business of 
serving the community as busi
ness people, ministers or the 
life of a housewife, b u t . . .

The YMCA and the Spear
man Chamber of Commerce are 
richer and more able to serve 
the community in their service 
roles to the tune of about $7,000 
taken in byt he Thursday and 
Friday night performances.

-And best of all. there will be 
another Fruitcake Review ... 
too!

operating flawlessly since June. 
The solar panels so far have 
been free.

C02 is so much better at 
enhancing recovery oil than any 
other method, it requires a lot 
of study before you use it. But 
the oil has to be compatible with 
C02. They will get four to five 
million more barrels of oil of 
wells that other methods could 
not get out. They should get 
sixty to seventy per cent of the 
oil that is left in the oil fields in 
this area.

Rotarians present were Jim 
Benson, Carrie Marie Berry, 
Eschol Blankenship, Roy Bulls, 
John R. Collard, Jr.. Robert 
Elliott, Ed Freeman, Ed Gar
ner, Kerry Henton, Jack Mc- 
Whirter, Jim Murray, Frank 
Oglesby, Coy Palmer, Steve 
Rogers, Gary Sims.

Rotarians absent were Pete. 
Fisher, Mike Schnell, Jim Shir
ley, and Don Wirsdorfer.

Rotary's World Understand
ing Week will be February 
22-28. On the second day of this 
week, Monday, February 23, 
Rotary turns 76. John Hutchi
son is preparing a fitting 
birthday celebration.

Fruitcake Review Too is now' 
past history, but it was a fast 
paced, enjoyable, Broadway 
quality variety show of assorted 
local nuts that gave everyone 
who attended an evening of 
good, clean entertainm ent. 
There were over one hundred 
people on stage and a large 
stage crew who worked hard to 
get scenery and props, lighting, 
and sound equipment working 
properly.

The big question everyone 
has been asking is, how much 
profit was made? Well, the 
exact amount is not know yet 
because not all the money has 
been turned in and not all the 
bills have been submitted for 
payment, but General Chair
person, Joy McCormack, says 
that the profit will exceed 
$7000, which is at least $3000 
better than last year. It was an 
expensive show to produce even 
though there was a large 
amount of donated time and 
materials. But both the Cham
ber of Commerce and the 
YMCA will receive at least 
$3500 a piece to apply on their 
unfunded projects.

Joy was especially apprecia
tive of Stephanie Brock who did 
the art work on the programs 
and Maxine Little who did a 
fantastic job of making the sets 
and props for the stage. One of 
the girls in the kick-line deve
loped some knee problems and 
Theresa Hargis stepped in and 
learned the routine the day of 
the show. All the people who 
worked on committees and 
attended practices faithfully 
and performed in the show 
helped to make this a total 
community project.

Besides tieing down all the 
loose ends of the financial 
picture, there is one more major 
project to be completed and that 
is the cleaning up of the old 
Beedy building. Thursday and 
Friday have been set for this 
project and anyone who could 
volunteer their time to help do 
this job should call Mary Lou 
Wysong at the Chamber of 
Commerce office.

Patients in Hansford Hospital 
are Maria Ortega, Ester Stew
art, Teresa Brown and Daugh
ter, Nancy Ochoa and daughter, 
Sandra Zamora, Unis Spivey, 
Faye Miller, Aloha Bentley, 
Mildred Hintergardt and Willie 
Seitz.

Dismissed were Tammy 
Cudd, Marie Crawford, and Pat 
Harper.

Blood 

Mobile 

Here 19
There will be a Red Cross 

Blood Mobile coining to town, h 
wiD be at the Catholic Parish 
Hall, 901 S. Roland, February 
19,1961. from 8:30 a.m. to 1:30 
p.m.

Their goal is 110 pints.
V you art not contacted for 

an appointment, yob may call 
Barbara McClellan, in Spear
man, 659-2156. In Graver cal 
Fha Maapia 733-2564 or Rosie 
Calor 733-2317.

The Spearman Lions Club will serve pancakes 
Friday night at the school cafeteria next to the 
gymn where the finals of the District 1-AAA 
tournament is being held. All visiting fans are 
invited to attend the Lions Club pancake 
supper as well as the local fans! The supper 
will be Friday night, 5 to 7 p. m.
♦ a * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

CO2 Injectio n Flood Topic at
| Hospital nows

I
t
t
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Freshman Lynxettes Win 1st Place in Tourney
^  INTRODUCING THE l9go gl FRESHMAN LYNXETTES!! *’/

The Freshman Lynaettes par
ticipated in the Freshman and 
Jr. Varsity Perryton Tourna
ment. The Freshman Lynxettes 
were having a fine year, and 
since this tournament would be 
the last tournament that they 
would participate as Freshman, 
they wanted to win for that 
reason and that the 1st Place 
Trophy would be nice in the 
Trophy Case at school.

TTtetr "1st encounter" was 
against the Pampa Freshman. 
The Pampa Freshman didn't 
give the Freshman Lynxettes 
too much trouble at all. The 
Freshman Lynxettes and Pampa 
Freshman went at it early on 
Thursday morning. January 29. 
(8:30 a m. is pretty early to be 
in a good, tough playing kind of 
attitude, but the Freshman 
Lynxettes were an exception.) 
The Freshman Lynxettes. led by 
Nita Baker. Andrea Mires, Kim 
Nelson, Cinda Novak and of 
course Robbie Heinrich mainly, 
passed by the Pampa Freshman 
without a "yawn . The final 
score was 46-36, the Freshman 
Lynxettes were well on their 
way to the TITLE of the BEST 
team at the Toumament-Fresh- 
man team, mind you. The next 
team was the Canadian Fresh
man. This game was a little 
closer and was played

Friday, January 30. The game 
was tough and close, but at the 
end of the 4th quarter, the 
Freshman Lynxettes had lived 
through the "Wildcat Attack"!! 
The final score was 32-29. the 
Freshman Lynxettes advancing 
to the Finals against, you-know- 
who--the Perryton Freshman. 
The Host team was usually the 
toughest and highest "hurdle" 
to jump over to win a Cham
pionship. Now the Freshman 
Lynxettes were NOT going to 
settle for 2nd BEST, they were 
gonna settle for 01--THE BEST. 
The Freshman Lynxettes knew 
that they had to play their BEST 
in order to be the BEST, and 
boy. they did play their BEST 
and ended up being the BEST in 
the Tournament of the Fresh
man girls’ teams!! The game 
against the Perryton Freshman 
wasn’t as hard as everyone 
expected. The Freshman Lady 
Lynx won the game by the score 
of 41-32. The Freshman Lady 
Lynx winning the 1st Place 
Trophy.

The Freshman Lynxettes had 
gone to Perryton for one 
purpose--!© win the 1st Place 
Trophy-and when the tourna
ment was over--the Freshman 
Lynxettes had come home with 
the 1st Place Trophy In their 
hands!!

The members of the Fresh
man Lynxettes are: NITA 
BAKER, DENISE BREWER, 
SHELLY COOK, KELLI 
CRAWFORD, TASH1A DUN
CAN, KIM ELBERT, ROBBIE 
HE1NDRICH, CINDY IVEY, 
CH A RLO TTE JE N K IN S , 
ANDREA MIRES, KIM 
NELSON, CINDA NOVAK, 
SHE NELL PHELPS, CAROL 
ROSS, KAYLA RUSSELL, 
MAKALA WHITE. AND 
THEIR COACH IS TERRY 
CROCKER!!

They all did a GREAT job all 
year long, and a FANTASTIC 
job at the Tournament!! CON
GRATULATIONS FRESHMAN 
LYNXETTES AND COACH 
CROCKER!!

NOTE: THERE WAS NOT 
A PICTURE AVAUABLE FOR 
DENISE BREWER OR SHELLY 
COOK FOR A REASON. 
DENISE GRADUATED FROM 
WAKA LAST YEAR, BUT 
STILL DID A GREAT JOB THIS 
SEASON WITH HER TEAM
MATES. AS FOR SHELLY, 
SHE GRADUATED FROM 
PRINGLE-MORSE SCHOOL 
AND WE DID NOT GET A 
PICTURE OF SHELLY 
EITHER. SHELLY, ALSO 
CONTRIBUTES ON THE BAS
KETBALL COURT, DURING 
THE SEASON.

NITA BAKER CINDY IVEY
CH LOTTE JENKINS

CRAWFORD

CINDA NOVAK KAYLA RUSSELL

SHENELL PHELPS MAKALA WHITE

KIM ELBERT
Am i
ANDREA MIRES

TASH1A DUNCAN ROBBIE HEINRICH ^  NELS0N

Bowling News
HIGH INDIVIDUAL GAME
Joyce Leigerstrom 203
HIGH INDIVIDUAL SERIES
Dean McElroy 5$$
Lush Brvton( sub) $SS
HIGH TEAM SERIES 
Deis Gill 818
HIGH TEAM SERIES 
Deis Gill 2334
STANDINGS
Fronk il Company 56-28
Smith Rentals 54-30
Deis Gill 50V4-33V5
Daley’s 48,/i-35'/J
Barclay Child Care 47-37
Range Bowl 43.4 )
Anthony Electric 42'/i-41'/»
Kirby 42-42
Bull Rogers 42-42
Big A Spreader 41 '/j -38'/j 
Fausset & Sons Conoco 40-40 
George Leas Service 35-50
Giles Const. 30 ,/i-53 ,/j
Otis Engineering Ic.

It’s well to rem em ber 
that neither wealth nor 
position makes a man a
gentleman.

• * * *
Ideas are a dim e a 

dozen; what makes suc
cess is the ability to put an 
idea across.

FilnvFlasIvPhoto Departm ent

X G ScY
fa m ily  centers

BLOCK BUSIER SALE

PRESTON!

STARTING FLUID
R E O . $ 1 .3 7  

1 1 .4  M .

$ |  1 7

MOTOR OIL
30 W l.

2  fO R

DIAMOND SPRING

CLOTHESPINS
5 0  C t .

9 9
H w!** P 0 U C V - YC* Y’* P«,,c» '• «• have adwarliaad marchandiaa in adaquata supply in our atoraa. In

Lvsrchandta* I* |T  hJnd.,! i  *  •w a,ubu  ,0 untoraoaan raatont, TGAV w ill provide a Rain Check, upon requeat in order that the

J g S g j S  -  s s s t e s w  s r s  s r a & s  m

Yxirbest buy isatTGsY! 
PMCES M M  0MLY AT T.S.XY. FAMILY (ENTER 

TN SKAIMAN, TEXAS *59-3742

Wouldn’t it be convenient to know about how 
big your electric bill would be every month? 

Knowing ahead of time what to expect could 
really make planning your budget easier. Now. 

thanks to Community Public Service 
Company’s Average Billing Plan, you can do just that! The Plan was 

designed especially to even out your monthly payments and avoid those 
unusually high bills that can occur during months of high electricity use. 

Your total annual cost for electricity remains the same. You just have the 
added convenience of a more consistent bill each month. If you’d like to 

take advantage of the Average Billing Plan, call Community Public
Service Company now.

THIS IS HOW YOUR AVERAGE BILLING AMOUNT IS FIGURED: 
FIRST MONTH , EACH MONTH THEREAFTER

Average Most recent 15% of Average
Billing 12 month t 12 ♦ accumulated = Billing
Amount actual use •difference Amount

*15% of accumulated difference is added to the current bill when the 
accumulated amount for electricity used Is more than the accumulated amount 
billed under the Average Billing Plan.
NOTE: If you hove leu than 12 month's history at your present addieu, the 
“average" will be based on the number of months available

Most recent 
12 month ♦ 12 = 
actual use

AB3-81

COMMUNITY PUBLIC SEHVIfiF
Your Electric Ugh/ & Ptwer C&npany

■ifi iiA L P
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CAPROCK
MONUMENT CO.
Dealers of Georgia Granite. 
Georgia Marble. Colored 

Garanite. & Bronze.

represented by

BOX W ELL BROS. 
FUNERAL HOME

519 S. EVANS 

659-3802

Hansford County 
Planned Parenthood 

26 S. Haney 
659-2483 
Spearman 
Mon.-Fri.

Call for an appointment. 
30S-rtn

S E R V IC E S

SERVICE: Pits cleaned, wet or 
dry. Dragline or loader. Also, 
dozer, grader, carrv-all service. 
Lee Roy Mitchell. 806-733-2384. 
Gruver, Texas 79040.

KIRBY SALES & SERVICE.
New & reconditioned vacuum 
cleaners. Claude Newell. 912 S. 
Bernice.

8-rtn

(Tee Wee’s Plumbing Service ̂

(Roto-rooter, Acoustical Ceil-1 
ings. Blown Insolation in ! 

|  walls and ceilings. Appll-1 
! ance Service, used applian-1 
fances for sale. 659-2811 or! 
4 659-3781. J

20-rtn

MONUMENTS
Save 20% to 30% 

Agents and Undertakers 
Commission

ALVA MONUMENT CO.
■'-Alva, Okla.

51-rtntonly

a a a o a o w M a s«
* NOTH

L

CE
Wallace Monument Co.
Monuments. Curbing.

Grave Covers 
Local Representative 

LEONARD JAMESON 
Spearman. Texas 

20-rtn

WINTER RATES
The Winter rates are S6.95 

per day for Stem Rinse & 
Vac shampooei. Available at 
Gordon’s Drag. Also avail
able at Freddie Largents; 
716 Cotter Drive; after 4:00 
p.m. and Saturday and Sun
day.

A. and A. Gas Leak
Survey, inc.

Commercial Residential, 
and Irrigation.

GAS LEAK DETECTION 
Call:

659-3519 anytime 
659-3019 after 5 p.m.

Will decorate cakes all occa
sions. Also cookies and cup
cakes. Call Nelda 659-3984. 
51-rtn

Carpet & upholstery cleaning 
Rogers Steam Way, Guymon, 
405-338-7926 
5s-rtn

Nell Guymon Sewing Center
Personalized name labels, 

ribbing, some buttons & zippers 
‘/j off special priced pre-owned 
sewing machine. 509 N. Main in 
Guymon.
13s-8tc

HOUSE FOR SALE: 3 bedroom. 
1 bath, fully carpeted, lots of 
storage, mid 20’s. For more 
information call 659-2309.
11- rtn
FOR SALE: 2 Doberman-Fe
males for sale. Contact Scott 
Henderson at 733-2517 in Gra
ver.
NC
FOR SALE: 40 ft. X 250 ft. 
commercial lot-Golden Circle 
addition. Phone 659-3802.
12- rtn
Two bedroon. 2 bath, central 
heat & air, fireplace, sundeck. 
extra lot. fenced patio, & 
built-ins! Call 659-2117.
41S-rtn
FOR SALE: 2 used side fender 
well tool boxes. S40 each. Call 
659-2791 evenings.
14-2tc
FOR SALE: 3 bedroom house - 
large den & living room combi
nation - central air & heat 
woodburning fireplace - Shown 
bv Appointment only. Call 
.,59-3327.
1-rtn
FOR SALE: 1974 Cadillac Eldo
rado. Beige over brown. Load
ed. Excellent condition. SI.800. 
Call Borger 274-6648. 
lls-rtn

FOR SALE or RENT; Commer
cial building-Stinnett HWY. 
1800 square feet. Small office 
and bath. Call 659-3436 or 
659-3466.
13- rtn.

FOR SALE: Round pedestial 
maple table. 4 matching hutch. 
S600.00. Call 659-3492.
13-rtn

FOR SALE: .> bedroom home. 1 
bath, nice family room, on large 
lot. Pens & Barn on back or lot. 
Edge of town! Call 659-3027. 
12s-rtn
FOR SALE: Brick home, nice 
Southwest location, corner lot. 3 
bedrooms, bath and half, den, 
utility room, carpet throughout, 
priced under $40,000. Shown by 
appointment only. Emmett R. 
Sanders. Realtor. 659-2516, 
nights 659-2601.
40-rtn
FOR SALE: 303 acres NE of 
Morse, on pavement, about 211 
acres cultivated, balance in 
grass, no minerals, principals 
only, Emmett R. Sanders. Real
tor, 659-2516, nights 659-2601.
13- rtntonly
FOR SALE: Attractive 3 bed
room home. Southwest location, 
corner lot. 3 bedrooms, at
tached garage, large storm 
cellar. Priced low Thirties, 
shown by appointment only, 
Emmett R. Sanders, Realtor. 
659-2516. nights 659-2601.
14- rtn t only
FOR SALE: New listing near 
high school, immaculate 3 bed
room home, 2 baths, large 
closets, breakfast bar plus 
dining area, fenced rear yard, 
wide comer lot. patio slab. 
Morgan toolhouse, assumable 
91/] loan, good equity buy, 
shown by appointment only, 
Emmett R. Sanders. Realtor, 
659-2516. nights 659-2601.
15- rtn T ONLY
FOR SALE: Sofa, chair and 
ottoman. Call 733-2598. Gruver. 
15-rtn
FOR SALE: Used refrigerator 
with ice-maker. Phone 659-2506 
or 659-2327.
14s-3tc

FOR SAFI

FOR SALE: 1 Regular size 
mattress box-springs and frame 
Slightly used: 733-2889 
15-ltp

FOR SALE OR LEASE-Service 
station, cafe & house. 21 miles 
south of Perryton. Phone 806- 
659-3414. •
40S-rtn

FOR SALE: Weiand Tunnel 
Ram tor Small Blk Chevy single 
4 BBI. "New” contact: David 
Stafford 310 S. Hoskins. Phone 
No. 659-2021. New $350.00 sell 
for $350.00.
9s-rtn
FOR SALE: Rebuilt: 454 Chev 
V-9 pickup motor. 428 V-8 Ford 
truck motor. 396 V-8 Chev. 
pickup motor. 702 GMC irriga
tion motor V-12.

Hi-Plains Auto Supply Phone 
659-2506, Spearman.

FOR RENT

OFFICE SPACE FOR RENT
11 West Kenneth - West side 
two offices, file and storage 
area receptionist's office and 
lounge. Call J.E. Blackburn 
(806) 659-2766 or 659-2719. 
lOs-rtn

HELP W A N T E D

HELP WANTED: Territorial 
sales in Petroleum Industry- 
Need someone in this area to 
assist part time or full time in 
my business.

A position that culd increase 
your annual income by 10,000 
part time or more.

Responsible person, married, 
over 30 with reliable transporta
tion to service established in
dustrial. oil field and farm 
accounts.

Call 806-355-4161, or mail 
resume to DON LONGHOFER, 
6500 Oakhurst, Amarillo, Tx. 
79109.
10-I0tc

Would like to start a Country- 
Western band in area. Need 
People with time in the evening 
for practice. Also need female 
singer. Hope to play in bars in 
area. For more information call 
Bill Laird 659-2409.

l5-2tc

Dog Obedience Claaaea- 10
week course. First class, do not 
bring dogs, Monday, February 
23. 7:00 p.m., at park next to 
swimming pool in Spearman. 
Further information call 659- 
2257 after 6:00 p.m.
15-ltp

Why Not Sell 
The Sun dancer 

Aerobic Exerciser
Best & Safest Mini-Tramp 
Available
Highly Recommended by Doc
tors
Sign up Now to Be A Distributor 
Call: 806-659-2361 
Kenneth Friemel 
Spearman, Texaa 79081
15-6tc

Linda’s Furniture
Upright freezer, captain’s 

bed, several platform rockers, 
new lamps, new and used living 
suits, new and used bedroom 
suits, new and used dinette, 
new love seat, baby bed, used 
gas cook stoves, used vanity, 
copper tables, and many more 
good bargains. Call 435-6487, or 
come by 12 E. Brillhart in 
Perryton.
15-2tc

Taylcr Spraying Service, Ter
mite <Sc Pest control, tree 
spraying, pine tree service 
especially serving the Panhan
dle for 17 years with personaliz
ed service. Home Industry 
Business. Monthly service 
available without contract. 
669-9992, Pampa. 
lOs-rtn

SNOOPY’s DAY SCHOOL Open 
Monday-Friday, 7 a.m. to 6 
p.m. We have Morning snack, 
Hot Lunch, and Afternoon 
snacks. Holiday parties-crafts- 
and now an added extra for 
Mom. You receive (W)estern 
gift stamps for your payment. 
Pay on Friday and get double 
stamps call or come by 620‘/j 

Bernice. 9-3328. Ages 18 mo. to 
12 yrs.
Call S&H Remodeling for your 
painting or papering needs- 
659-3328.
14s-rtn

NOTICE TO BIDDERS
Sealed proposals for sealcoat

ing approximately 66,667 S.Y. 
of City Streets will be received 
at the office of the City 
Manager. City Hall. Spearman. 
Texas until 7:30 p.m., March 
10, 1981, and then publicly 
opened and read.

All proposals shall be accom
panied by a cashier’s or certi
fied check written upon a 
national or state bank in the 
amount of five (5%) per cent of 
the total maximum bid price 
payable without recourse to the 
City of Spearman, or a bid bond 
in the same amount from a 
reliable surety company, as a 
guarantee that the bidder will 
enter into a contract and 
execute a performance bond 
within ten days after notice of 
award of contract to him. Bids 
without check or bid bond will 
not be considered.

The attention of bidder is 
called to the special provisions 
concerning minimum wage 
rates and hours of employmen» 
included in House Bill No. 115 
of the Forty-fourth Legislature 
to the State of Texas. Compli
ance with the above wage and 
hour bill is required.

The City reserves the right to 
reject any or all bids, to waive 
informalities and to accept the 
bid deemed to be the most 
advantageous to the City. All 
bids received after the above 
closing hour will be returned 
unopened.

Plans, specifications and bid
ding documents may be secured 
from the office of McMorries 
and Burns, Inc., P.O. Box 142, 
Dumas, Texas 79029, on deposit 
of Twenty ($20.00) Dollars per 
set, which sum so deposited a 
total of Fifteen ($15.00) Dollars 
will be refunded, provided: (1) 
All documents are returned in 
good condition to McMorries 
and Burns, lac., not later than 
48 hours prior to the time for 
receiving bids: or (2) The 
Contractor submits a bid and all 
documents are returned in good 
condition to McMorries and 
Burns, Inc., not later than five 
days after the time that bids are 
received.
CITY OF SPEARMAN. TEXAS 

Mayor C. Ralph Blodgett
14s-2tc

PUBLIC NOTICE
To whom it may concern. 

Hansford County Hospital Dis
trict request sealed bids on 
nursing home furniture to in
clude beds, convalescent chairs 
and recliners, bedside cabinets 
and overbed tables. Detailed 
specifications are available at 
the Hospital Administrators of
fice. The hospital district reser
ves the right to reject any and 
all bids, or to accept a bid 
deemed to its advantage.

Bids will be received and 
publicly opened and read aloud 
at Hansford Hopsital, 707 S. 
Roland, Spearman, Tx. 79081, 
March 6. 1981 at 2:00 p. m. CST. 
15-2tctonly

0 MEMBER 1981 ASSOCIATION

Dr. Gene Dalton, director of grain sorghum show strong resistance to the insect, while the 
research for Pioneer Hi-Bred International, Inc., smaller, more shriveled hybrids cannot withstand 
examines sorghum plants infested with Biotypc E the insect attack, 
greenbugs. The taller, more flourishing plants

Sorghum Breeders
PLAINVIEW, T exas-Sor- 

ghum breeders for Pioneer 
Hi-Bred In ternational, Inc., 
have discovered three of their 
experiemental hybrids apparen
tly have strong resistance to the 
new Biotype E greenbug that is 
threatening High Plains agricul
ture.

Discovered by researchers 
only last year, the new green- 
bug could attack virtually all 
areas of the regional sorghum 
belt. Therefore, sorghum hy
brids previously thought to be 
greenbug resistant may well be 
susceptible to the new insect 
and its deadly toxin.

However, g reenhouse re 
search on sorghums at the 
Plainview facility of Pioneer has 
indicated sorghum hybrids with 
resistance to the Biotype E 
greenbug could be available to 
farmers as early as next year, 
said Dr. Gene Dalton, director 
of sorghum breeding for Pio
neer.

“ If the hybrids continue to 
demonstrate resistance to Bio-

resistant to Biotype C were 
nonetheless dying from green- 
bugs. Even though they were 
not widespread last year, the 
new insects pose a potentially- 
severe problem for growers.

"Pioneer had many tests 
scattered throughout the sor
ghum belt las summer,’’ said 
Dalton, "but we were able to 
confirm Biotype E greenbug 
damage in only one of these 
location. We will not know how 
widespread the new Biotype is 
until after the next crop is 
planted."

The greenhouse discoveries 
of apparently resistant hybrids 
involved seed that was deve
loped from an inbred line on 
which Pioneer began research 
in the late 1960s.

"The work we began in the 
late '60s was designed to 
broaden the genetic base of 
Pioneer parent lines,” Dalton 
said. "We used a number of 
exotic lines, collected from all 
over the world. And the new 
inbred line carrying this Biotype

which they committed themsel
ves over a decade ago.”

For all of your garden Roto-Til
ling needs call 659-2764.
15-rtn
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ANY ERRONEOUS REFLECTION UPON THE 
CHARACTER OF ANY PERSON 0 1  FUM 
APPEARING ON THESE COLUMNS WILL BE 
GLADLY AND PROMPTLY CORRECTED UPON 
BEING BROUGHT TO THE ATTENTION OP 
THE MANAGEMENT.

SUBSCRIPTION RATE: Hansford, MQnfchM 
coon dee, combtnadoo with the Hansford
men $15.00.

Other points, S20.00.

f T C O U P O N

A L L  Y O U  C AN  E A T
A Catfish dinner

$1.00 sH  with this coupon 
every Friday night 5-9 p.m. 
single serving are A  |
available at DAIRY QUEEN
Hwy. 207 S. 659-3324 Spearman, Tx.

Spearman 

Appliance Center
313 Main

New & Used Appliances 

Appliance Service

659 -2388

Offered Exclusively By ̂  
|  EMMETT R. SANDERS, |  

REALTOR t

For Tho Ultimato In

STORM DOORS
Custom Built, Designed, And In 
Colors To Fit Your Homo.... "

f ^
Contact Howard Moyer at

Only Aluminum Industries
3uymon, Okla. 114 W. 1st 405-338-6966

73942 ---------  -----------------

! V IR G IN IA  WHITE
Realtor 659-3841

type E greenbug damage dur-^fc  resistance is a product of that 
ing extensive field tests this research effort.”

KEAllQP*

summer, they might be avail
able for 1982 planting.” said 
Dalton. “ But Pioneer will re
lease none of the hybrids 
commercially until they are 
thoroughly tested and meet our 
strict performance standards.”

Greenbugs first became a 
problem for sorghum farmers in 
the late 1960’s. The insects, not 
much larger than a pin head, 
such fluids from plant leaves, 
then excrete poisonous wastes 
into the plants. ” lt’s the 
greenbug toxin, not the but 
itself, that kills the plant,”  said 
Dalton.

By the mid-1970', research
ers had developed sorghum 
hybrids resistant to greenbugs. 
The Biotype C greenbug was, 
and still is, the main culprit.

The Biotype E was discovered 
only after researchers found 
that plants thought to be

The City of Spearman is accept
ing applications for the follow- 
ing positions:

Maintenance Mechanic- 
This is a skilled position repair
ing, maintaining and trouble
shooting automotive and heavy 
duty equipment. Works inde
pendently or under general 
supervision. Performs preven
tive maintenance on mobile 
equipment. Welds and modifies 
equipment as necessary. Per
form other duties as assigned. 
High School diploma or equiva
lency. Experience as a journey
man mechanic for five years or 
training in a school program, 
apprenticeship and experience 
of the same time period. Salary 
range $1,006-$1,315 per month. 
Salaries will commenserate with 
qualifications and experience. 
Excellent fringe benefit pack
age. All applicants must have a 
valid Texas Commercial Drivers 
License. For more information 
come by City Hall located at 221 
Sanders. Spearman, Texas. 
13-2tc t only

A l l  STEEL BUILDINGS
STRAIGHT WALLS 

40' x 80’ x 14' 
COLORED WALLS. 

GALV. ROOF- 
Two 20’x14 dbl. slide doors 

One steel walk door

• W a r
Bob Slaughter — Rep.

I J O c T o r i o ^ ! ^

Dalton said farmers “ must 
take a sensible approach in 
sorghum production, weighing 
all benefits against all costs. 
They should select hybrids 
based on all performance traits 
and use careful inspection in 
their insecticide application pro
gram.”

Jim Lindsey, president of the 
Southwestern Division of Pio
neer. added that the promising 
discovery “ vividly demon
strates" the value of an aggres
sive. wcllp-funded and compre
hensive research program.

” We feel the discovery is a 
real tribute to our sorghum 
breeding staff and the project to

JEEPS

CARS

TRUCKS

Available through 
government agen
cies. Many sell 
under $200. Call: 
602-941-8014Ext: 
518 for your d ir
ectory on how to 
purchase.

Statement Of Intent 
To Change Rates

General Telephone Company 
of the Southwest, in accor
dance with the Rules ol the 
Public Utility Com m ission of 
Texas, hereby gives notice of 
the Com pany 's intent to im 
plement a new schedule ol 
ra le s in Texas effective 
February 27. 1981

The proposed changes in 
rates will alfect all customer 
c la sse s and are designed to 
in c re a se  the C o m p a n y 's  
gro ss annual revenue derived 
from local service by 2 3 %

A complete set ot revised rate 
schedules has been filed with 
the Public Utility Com m ission 
at Austin. Texas, and is 
available lor public inspec 
tion in each ol the Com pany 's 
Bu sine ss  Offices in the State 
of Texas A summary of the 
Com pany 's rate filing has 
also been sent to the M ayor 's  
O ffice  of each  affected 
municipality

..Brick home in Southwest f 
fSpearman, near hospital. 2 * 

bedrooms. I Vi baths, garage V 
has been converted to beau- 1 

|ty  shop with outside entran- '

|"ce, utility room, carpet, I 
drapes, storm windows.

Three bedroom. 2 bath, nice f

(older home with fireplace, 
large kitchen, storm cellar, j 
j attached garage with open- *

J er. greenhouse, toolhouse, 9 
{ other outbuildings, plus ren- 4

• tal unit at rear, near church- " 
es and downtown, shown by j

• appointment.

|  Stucco M

H D
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Orfelinda Vela, Runner-Up

ORFELINDA VELA, RUNNER- 
UP IN MISS TSTI PAGEANT

CWU Will 
Meet

Church Women United will 
meet at the Union Church on 
Monday, February 23. at 1:30 
p.m. to plan the World Day of 
Prayer to be held on Friday, 
March 6, at 10:00 a.m. at the 
Union Church. Each church in 
town is asked to send the 
president or a representative of 
each women's group to help 
plan the activities of the World 
Day of Prayer. All pastor’s 
wives are also invited.

World Day of Prayer is 
celebrated in over 150 countries 
and islands throughout the 
world as women of many 
languages, cultures and tradi
tions pray in solidarity with one 
another on the first Friday of 
March each year. Iti s sponsor
ed in the United States by 
Church Women United, carry
ing on a tradition begun in 1887 
by women of this country as a 
day of prayer for missions. 
Since its establishment in 1967, 
an International Committee for 
World Day of Prayer meets 
periodically to select themes 
and writers for the services. In 
view of the 1981 theme. “ The 
Earth is the Lord's . . the 
International Committee sug
gested that Native American 
women be asked to prepare the 
service. Accordingly, Church 
Women United convened a 
group of Christian Indian wo
men, many of whom participate 
in CWU. to develop this service 
of worship for worldwide use.

Ismael and Anna Vela of 
Perrvton. are proud to an
nounce the birth ol their son. 
Victor Ismael, born February 
15 at Pampa, Texas. He 
weighed 8lbs 7 oz. He joins his 
sister Rosalinda who is 2‘/i 
years old.

Paternal grandparents are 
Mr. and Mrs. Eusebio Vela. Sr. 
of Spearman.

Orfelinda Vela, daughter of 
Mr. and Mrs. Eusebio Vela. Sr., 
is attending TSTI in Amarillo 
majoring in Secretarial skills. 
Orfelinda was nominated for the 
title of Miss TSTI. She came in 
2nd in her department. Congra
tulations. Orfelinda on doing a 
great job.

Orfelinda graduated from 
Spearman High School in 1980 
and was in many school activi
ties.

Peggy's Pointers
Have you ever gone to the 

store for strawberries--but went 
home with the little shortcake 
package and whipping cream,
too?

Perhaps you bought the ex
tras just because they looked so 
good in the supermarket dis-
p'ay-

Do your children find great 
delight in picking out all the 
sugar-coated cereals the store 
has to offer?

This may happen because 
those cereals are displayed at 
children’s eye levels.

If so, you fell for marketing 
gimmicks.

Not so bad, since all that is 
fun occasionally-but not so 
good if you sacrifice family 
nutrition with frequent gimmick 
buying-impulse buying.

To avoid this, take time to 
plan purchases. Shop with a list 
so you aren’t vulnerable to 
“ point-of-purchase” influences 
at the supermarket.

Read labels and study food 
advertisements.

Understand as much informa
tion as possible about nutrition 
and needed serving sizes.

Also learn about the “ vost 
per serving” method of buying 
meats and produce, "cost per- 
serving" starts with “ cost per 
pound” or “ cost per ounce’’-  
and then you must figure how 
many servings that pound will 
make or how many ounces will 
make a serving.

In addition, seek information 
about food buying and nutri
tion. Many booklets and pam
phlets are available to the 
public at no charge through the 
County Extension Offices across 
Texas.

Finally, be aware of super
market gimmicks such as the 
strawberry shortcake displays 
and the sugar-coated cereal 
shelf placement.

Other gimmicks include co
lorful banners, slogans and 
marketing products themsel- 
ves-all of which induce a 
mid-hypnotic-trance in many 
customers, according to one 
study.

Remember, unless you're 
careful, these gimmicks can 
lead to the purchase of more 
high-profit, eye-appealing, self- 
gratifying--and less nutritious- 
buying.

Ru^ofOakland"California^’* ^  L e c t i o  L S O g U B  
Great grandparents are Mr. 

and Mrs. Ramon Vela. Sr. of
Rio Grande City, Texas. And 
Mr. Leno Cantu also of Rio 
Grande City, Texas.

Dallen and LaDelle Scroggs, 
Spearman, are the parents of a 
new baby girl, Julie LaDelle. 
who weighed 9 lbs., 10*/i oz.

She was born Jan. 22, at 
North Plains Hospital, Borger.

Paternal grandparents: Mr. 
and Mrs. O.A. Scroggs. Spear
man. Maternal grandparents: 
Mrs. Oleta Bradford of Paduca 
and the late Myrl Bradford.

Mr. and Mrs. Bobby Brown 
are the parents of a daughter 
bom February 15. She weighed 
5!bs and U'/ioz., and was 20 
inches long. The new girl has 
been named Kyla Sharea.

Paternal grandparents are 
Mr. and Mrs. John L. Brown, 
Jr., of Spearman and Maternal 
grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. 
Harold W. Mallow of Amarillo.

Paternal great grandparents 
are Mr. and Mrs. John L. 
Brown, Sr., of Stinnett and 
Maternal great grandparents 
are Mr. and Mrs. D.O. Mc
Cracken of Amarillo and Mrs. 
J.B. Terrell of Floydada, Tex.

Music Club 
To Meet

Spearman Music Gub will 
meet on Tuesday, February 24, 
at 7:30 p.m. at the First 
Christian Church with the 
theme “ Love Takes It from the 
Top". This meeting will be a 
rehearsal meeting on music 
from “ Oklahoma’’ and the 
“ Sound of Music" to be sung in 
concerts in March and April.

MARKETS
Wheat S3.91
Soybean 5.58
Milo 5.25
Corn 3.49

If you have considered 
breastfeeding your baby, but 
have questions about this wo
manly art, contact the Spear
man La Leche League. This 
months’ meeting will be held on 
Tuesday, February 24, 10:00 at 
222 Hazelwood. The discussion 
for the morning will include 
encouragement and information 
on how to establish a happy 
nursing relationship. For fur
ther information call 659-2794.

N e w  4-H  
P ro je c t

A new 4-H project is being 
offered this year -  Veterinary 
Science. The first meeting will 
be Wednesday, February 25 
from 4:30 to 5:30 p.m. at the 
Spearman Show Bam. Dr. Tom 
Latta will teach the project.

A series of four meetings is 
planned including health care of 
the normal animal, basic care of 
horses, care and training of 
dogs and basic care of small 
animals. A field trip including 
tour of local veterinary clinic 
and the Texas Veterinary Medi
cal Diagnostic Lab in Amarillo 
will highlight and conclude the 
project.

Any boy or girl between the 
ages of 9 and 19 may join 4-H 
regardless of race, color, socio- 
enonomic level or national 
origin. Call or come by the 
County Extension office located 
in the Courthouse, lower floor; 
phone number 659-2030 or 
733-2901. County Extension 
Agent Jim Smith or Peggy 
Winegamer will be happy to 
help you.

To enroll in the Veterinary 
Science project notify the Ex
tension office by February 24.

Soldiers in ancient Rome ete 
garlic in the belief that it 
gave them courage in battle.

Catholic Youth Organization Met
The CYO, Catholic Youth 

Organization, met on February 
15. at the Parish Hall.

The opening prayer was 
given by Cathy Sullivan.

Cathy called roll and read the 
minutes of the last meeting. 
The minutes were approved.

Cathy brought refreshments. 
»nd Tami Janzen helped by 
bringing the drinks-punch or 
juice.

We discussed the old busi
ness which was about swim
ming party (fell through). Mrs. 
Farr suggested bowling and 
skating . Julie Farr suggested to

wait a while.
We discussed the new busi

ness which is the bake sale for 
Saturday, February 21, and 
Sunday, February 22. The 
Freshman and Sophomores will 
sell Saturday evening at the 
Parish Hall, and Sunday morn
ing, the Juniors and Seniors will 
be selling in the Parish Hall.

Prices for the sale are:
Brownies-25 cents; Sweet 

Rolls--35 cents; Cookies—25 
cents. 3 in bag for cookies; 
Cupcakes-25 cents; Donuts- 35 
cents; Coffee and Hot Choco
late-25 cents a piece; Piece of

Cake-50 cents; Piece of Pie-75 
cents.

Those present at the meeting 
were Julie Farr, President; 
Greg Farr. Vice President; 
Cathy Sullivan, Secretary; Greg 
Theile. Treasurer; Bemarda 
Vela. Reporter; Ciria Vela; 
Teddy Vela; Shane Sumner; 
Mr. and Mrs. Farr; Mr. Theile; 
and Mr. and Mrs. Janzen and 
Phillip.

The closing prayer was said 
by Bernarda Vela. The refresh
ments for the next meeting will 
be brought by Tami Janzen and 
Greg Theile.

O rien tal M e atba lls  
A re  Easy to Make

holes from Faith Lutheran Church
You are cordially invited to worship and study 

with Faith Lutheran this Sunday. Sunday School 
is at 9:45 a.m. and worship follows at 10:45 with 
Holy Communion. An evangelism study is from 
6:00 to 8:30 p.m.

The sermon theme for this Sunday is LOVE 
FOR CHRIST SAKE. Matt. 5:38-48.

AMERICAN 
ENERGY W EEK

March 15-21,1981
Mark Pearson shoots for 2 over Big #50 and #21. 
while Mack McLain, #32, gets in position for a 
rebound. Jerry Garcia, #45. and unidentified 8th 
Lvnx wait for the outcome of the shot! The 8th

Lynx played the Wolves Feb. 2 at the Little Gym 
in Spearman; the 8th Lynx won 35-29 to retain 
their #1 ranking in the 8th grade teams' poll.

Canton Meatballs and Chi
nese Noodles make an easy 
main course.

Chinese style m eatballs 
are delicious, economical 
and easy to prepare.

Once the meatballs are 
rolled and browned, the 
sauce is prepared quickly 
with lump-free Franco- 
American Gravy simmered 
with pineapple juice and 
tidbits. Serve this exotic 
main dish over rice.

CANTON MEATBALLS
1 lb. ground beef
lA c. chopped onion
Vi tsp. salt
Vi c. diagonally sliced 

celery
1 tbsp. shortening
1 can (10*4 oz.) Franco- 

American Beef Gravy
Vi c. drained pineapple 

tidbits
1 tbsp. pineapple juice
Cooked rice

Combine beef, onion and 
salt; shape into 20 meat- 
balls. In sk ille t, brown 
meatballs and cook celery 
in shortening until ten
der; pour off fat. Add 
gravy, pineapple and 
juice. Cover; cook over 
low heat 10 minutes. Stir 
occasionally . Uncover; 
cook 5 minutes more. 
Serve over rice. Makes 4 
servings.

rd e b l
FOOD STORES

P R IC K S  E F F E C T IV E  THRU
FEBRUARY 25, 1081 . Q U A N T IT Y  
R IQ H T 8  R E S E R V E D .  NO 
S A L E S  TO D E A L E R S .

(^//Market Basket 
Py  and Win Op To

Complete Rules and Details at Ideal Food Stores

r ■ \

VIVA ASSORTED

Paper
Towels

KRAFT

Real
Wayonnaist

S f 3 4
32 02 M m  

JAR

LIMIT 1

NABISCO

Ritz 
Crackers

LIMIT 2

CHARMIN
ASSORTED

Bath
Tissue

4-ROLL
PKG.

JK LIMIT 2 J
ALL FLAVORS _  S i  2 9 BIG TATE O OC CANNED MEAT $128
9-Lives Cat Food....O I Instant Potatoes. .do Spam Luncheon..... ,̂  I
SWEET H) $ 1 2 6  SKINNER E E C  HERSHEY_ $ 1 3 9
Liquid Sweetner......I Thin Spaghetti.. 12™-uo Chocolate Syrup.....?# I

FRESH
AMERICAN OR PIMENTO

Kraft
Singles

c a m e l o tCottage Cheese...1?.?.0................ vc« SJ16
Half & H a lf.iS ? :................. 2™ 85c

^Cinnamon Rolls. .................. % 67°

U .S .P .A . CHOICE 
BUTCHER BLOCK BEEF 

BLADE CUTS

Chuck
Roast

S f 0 9
L B . t i f l i p

FROZEN FOODS 1
ALL VARIETIES

Jeno’s
V iiia

MEADOWDALF

W hip
Tapping

guem ji, J M V
1? OZ m  ^ I p L IM iT

5 7 ?
Apple Juice...bra.n.d... .................... - « « 7 3 c

Breaded OkriJS?..............
Lveg.»ables....“ ....2^S1 1

V .

r

J

U .S.D .A . CHOICE 
BUTCHER BLOCK BEEF 
LARGE END BEEF RIB

Rib
Steaks

L B . J ill#

X J

<T
LEAN -  M EATY  

B A R S

Sliced
Bacon
Sf39

IB  J H o
X j

7-Bone R o a stS s ...s149
Boneless Beef Stew.H....$198
Swift Sizzlean l. 1::;".... %s$159
Little Sizzlers..™....Ms129

Arm Pot Roast..̂ Hŝ r.s..us179
Sliced Bologna..H......ms1m
Hormel Wranglers3!L..»s19d 
Fish C a k e s ..-:« ,.......... 79c

ALL SIZES EXTRA S T R E N G T H ^ ^ ^  -  J
AMO VARIETIES

Huggies Tylenol $049
D iapers Capsules..

CONTAC A  A  mm m

cold $053
»„ £ 0  L,“ ,T Capsules.



ALFRED COLEMAN 
WON MOO

CARY STEVENS

FOOlifr ORES

Farn Fresh Produce ^ J j
FROU GREEN MARKET STREET

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 19, 1981_______

Snoopys Has 
Valentines Day Party

THE SPEARMAN REPORTER, SPEARMAN, TEXAS 79081

There was a Valentines' Day 
P«rty at Snoopy s from 3:00 to 
4:00 p.m. Valentines were 
exchanged and put in the sacks 
the children made Thursday. 
Those attending the party were 
Erin Adams, Kory Brown, 
Robert Needham, Curtis Mc
Gill, Paul Trosper, Tiffany Rex. 
Claire Shedeck, Clayton Her- 
gert, Malissa Thomas, Kevin 
Baker, Eric Cudd, Melissa 
Baker, Billy Jack Pittman, 
Amber Causey, Melissa Beck. 
Melissa Schumann, Tricia She
deck. Jami Maize. Cacy McGill,

Jim Healey, Dallas Trosper. 
April Wilkerson. Mitzi Pearson, 
Dezi Pearson. Melody Schu
mann, Melissa Holt. Brian 
Beck, Trixie Pearson, Toni 
Scroggs, Scott Scroggs and Kim 
Healey. That was all the 
children that attended. Two 
mothers were on hand to 
help-Sandi Holt and Rhonda 
Healey. Debbie Hendrickson 
(director), Sharon Pearson )as- 
sistant director), and Dana 
Slater (our new addition to 
Snoopy's staff) served the 3 
layer, pink and white, heart 
cake. Evervone had lots of fun.

From left to right, top row is Amber Causey, 
Melissa Beck, Melissa Schumann, Tricia 
Shedeck, Jami Maize, Cacy McGill; 2nd row 
are Jim Healey, Dallas Trosper, April Wilk
erson, Mitzi Pearson, Dezi Pearson, Melody 
Schumann, Melissa Holt; in the Bottown row 
are Brian Beck, Trixie Pearson, Toni Scroggs 
Scott Scroggs and Kim Healey.

From left to right in the top row are Erin Adaips, 
Kory Brown, Robert Needham, Curtis McGill, 
Paul Trosper, Tiffany Kex, and Claire Shedeck.
In the bottom row are Clayton Her gert, Melis
sa Thomas, Kevin Baker, Eric Cudd, Melissa 
Baker and not shown was Billy Jack Pittman still 
trying to wake up from his nap.

No m atter how old or how young you are 
Valentine's Day is a pretty special day for 
everyone in all the world. Hope you didn't 
forget your Valentine Sweetheart, but 
remember theres always next year.

Inflation-Fighting
NEWS OF PROGRESS

If the high cost of fuel is 
making you hot under the 
collar, you may be glad to 
hear that a large group of 
concerned Americans are 
working on ways to reduce 
our dependence on foreign 
oil.

At present, Department of 
Commerce statistics show, 
(he U S. balance of pay
ments for all non petroleum 
products traded in 1980 
yielded a surplus of $38.7 
billion, but U.S. foreign oil 
imports totaled nearly $100 
billion. These purchases
translate into a $68.2 billion 
balance-of-payments deficit 
for petroleum products. In
flation, it seems, is fueled 
by imported oil.

Fortunately, some 200 
organizations representing 
Americans of all kinds: 
business, labor, government 
and civic groups, among 
others, have gotten together 
to sponsor American Energy 
Week, March 15 to 21, 
1981. The week's events 
include National Energy Ed
ucation  day, involving 
schools across the country 
and encouraging energy 
awareness among students, a 
National TV Energy quiz 
broadcast on PBS on Mon
day, March 16, and a shop
pers quiz on energy, for 
people visiting some 300 
malls around America.

In addition, there are 
Declaration of Energy In
dependence petitions. These

A g roup  of people 
are try in g  to  keep 
our energy production 
up in the hope this will 
help keep inflation down.

call for the nation to dimin
ish excessive oil imports in 
favor of increased domestic 
energy production. Hun
dreds of organizations at 
every level, including the 
U.S Jaycees and the Gen
eral Federation of Women's 
Clubs, are helping circulate 
the documents for signing 
by millions of Americans. 
Declarations will be as
sembled and tabulated after 
American Energy Week and 
presented to the nation’s 
governemnt and industrial 
leadership.

For free copies of the 
petition and free leaflets 
about the week and how 
you can help in this fight 
against inflation, write to 
American Energy Week, 
1111 19th Street, N.W., 
Suite 400, Washington, D.C. 
20036.

A lead poultice was once believed to cure a sea serpent 
bite.

________________ PAGES

Albracht -  Hohertz 
Vows Solemnized

PUFFS ASSORTED

Facial Tissue....sabo
DEL MONTE— * | n n

Tomato C a t s u p . |  °

David Nicks 
Dorothy Boyd 
Velva Farris 
Terry Boyce 
Elsie V. Thompson 
Erika R. Tucker 
Jocelyn Ford 
Caivin Ball 
Ollle Hutt 
Verde Rector 
Edna Hawes 
Frank Freeman 
Clyde L. Green 
Doris M. Mobley 
Darlene Christie 
Rosa Dell Stiggers 
Cindy Marlin 
Larry Strider

LISA L. GANT2

A rthur
Fiedlers
_ The 
Boston 

Po ps

GOLDEN RIPE

nanas

I B S .

FRESH SHEEN u s. no. i miowDELICIOUS RIPE
ON HOST H I  n  .

W M Mn— Ifornnfl
A R T H U R  F f fD ifR  

and lha Rosfon Pops

*  exclusively In superm arkets 
for only S3 AS. ^for on ly $3.49

★  A new stereo LP record 
on sale every week

*  RCA quality -Jk
p r e s s in g s

FRESH CRISP GOLDEN

iidaus Apples

Food Stamps 
Buy More At
M e a l ? . ---------------- L  L ....L

MRS. JEFFERY DAN HOHERTZ

Wedding vows for Cheryl 
Ann Albracht of Amarillo and 
Jeffery Dan Hohertz were so
lemnized Friday evening. Feb. 
6th, at 6:30 p.m. in the St. 
Mary’s Catholic Church. The 
Reverand Frank Olgesby, Uni
ted Methodist Church of Spear
man and Reverand Father Ken 
Keller of St. Marys officiated at 
the double ring ceremony.

The bride is the daughter of 
Dr. and Mrs. John Albracht of 
6505 Palacio Amarillo. The 
bridegroom is the son of Mr. 
and Mrs.-'-Bob Hohertz 15 
Glover PI. Spearman.

The bride was escorted to the 
altar by her Mother and Father 
as they entered the Wedding 
Song was sung and played by 
Kevin Raef, the bride’s brother- 
in-law.

The bride was attired in a 
formal gown of white crystal 
organza satin and silk venise 
lace. The gown featured a 
Victorian neckline embellished 
with lace and scattered with 
pearls. The yolk emphasized 
with a deep ruffle of crystal 
p eating, long fitted sleeves of 
sheer organza were cuffed in 
lace, trimed in satin and edged 
with pleating. The aline skirt 
fell from a slightly raised waist 
line encircled with lace. The 
organza skirt edged with scal
lops of lace and pleating is 
underskirted with satin falling 
beneath to form a wide border. 
The laced edged skirt extended 
to form a chapel length train in 
back. The Bridal hat is covered 
in organza and lace and caught 
up on one side with a fabric rose 
a veil of illusion drifted down 
the back.

The bride carried a bouquet 
of white or chads. White roses, 
lily of the valley with greenery 
and satin streamers.

Mrs. Kevin Raif, of Pasedena 
Texas, sister of the bride, was 
her Maid of Honor. Brides
maids were Patty Ditto and Liza 
Logsdon of Lubbock, Kathy 
McCarty of Amarillo and Denise 
Albracht of Hereford. Junior 
Bridesmaid was Lyn Albracht. 
They wore burgundy gowns 
styled with blouson tops and 
long sleeve tied at the waist. 
Each carried a burgundy rose 
with sprays of baby’s breath 
and streamers and flowers in 
their hair.

For her daughters wedding

Mrs. Albracht chose a long 
mauve chiffon dress. Her cor
sage of white carnations and
daisys.

The bridegrooms mother 
wore a long sleeved shrimp 
colored gown with a corsage like 
that of Mrs. Albrachts.

Candle lighter was Nick 
Albracht and the Acolytes were 
Tim Albracht and David Walsh.

Serving his brother as best 
man was Doug Hohertz of 
Lubbock. Groomsmen were 
David Witt of Canadian, Cole 
Lippoid of Canyon. Elden Allen 
of Amarillo and Terry Davis of 
Spearman.

Ushers were Swiftly Lindley 
and Jack Albracht of Amarillo, 
Butch Reed, Alan Uptergrove, 
and Dewey Wilson of Lubbock,

The groom wore a black 
traditional tuxedo with white 
pleated shirt accented with 
wing tip collar. The groomsmen 
and ushers were in Done Grey 
Tuxedos.

Registering the guest was 
Shirley Miller of Amarillo.

Following the wedding the 
couple joined their friends in a 
reception in the foyer of the 
church with a dinner and dance 
following in the hall.

The brides’ table was decor
ated in burgundy and white and 
held a 3 tiered wedding cake 
topped with a gold cross and 
wedding rings.

The bridegrooms' table held 
a chocolate cake with the 
emblem of his company atop it.

After a honeymoon trip to the 
Bahamas, they will make their 
home at 719 Wilbanks.

Flower girl was Amber Clif
ton of Amarillo and Bryan Davis 
of Ft. Collins Colorado was ring 
bearer. _ _
TEAGUE DIES

BETHESDA. MD. -  
Former Texas congressman 
Olin E. "Tiger" Teague, 
recognized for his leadership 
in veterans affairs and the 
nation's space program, died 
at Bethesda Naval Hospital.
He was 70.

PLEADS GUILTY
NEW YORK -  Abbie 

Hoffman. 1960s anti-war 
activist and political pranks
ter. pleaded guilty to posses
sion of cocaine in an agree
ment with prosecutors that 
could lead to a prison 
sentence of up to five years.

N O T IC E

In our February “By G eorge .. it’s 
a sale!" C ircu lar, we have adver
tised Snap® F ix -A -F la t®  as 16- 
oz. Th is  is in e rro r and should  
read: 12 Fluid O z. W e regret any  
inconvenience.

family centers

BERTHA ABBOT T
IOC

'Odd* Chart as of February 18 , 1981

Bingo
lO O O

unk Light
Tuna

MARKET BASKET BINGO
,

INs1.000. WINNERS

\ A v  ,  t .
i n  laurt Watson 

Wan 81.080
Ivi Mein 

loo SI.000
Martha firagg 
Won SI.000Wanda Deaton 

Audine Zuschek 4*
MOO. WINNERS

Ruth Donnelly 
Patricia Thomas 
Mary Ann Norris 
Harley D. Sanders 
Darlena Richmond 
Victoria Coleman 
Marie Bartlett 
Cecil Watts 
Jordan Lovelace 
Ruth Bryan 
Jane Solbrack 
Michelle R. Washington 
Mrs. Bill Edens 
Joyce Lackley 
Iris Johnson 
Helen Watson 
R. E. Owens 
Henry Ware
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Your A sgrow  
seed  dealer. ^

Ralph Blodgett

A mighty good 
man to know 
for seeds with 
complete performance.

Topaz
• Downy Mildew Resistant • A C implete 

Performance Hybrid • Resistan ' to Races 1 and 3 
of Head Smut • Tolerant to M D M V

• Short. Sturdy Stalks
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asgrow

asgrow
B S B.Farm Industries, Inc.

703 Collard 659-255/ Spearman, Texas

Texas Department of Health 
Robert Bernstein, M.D., Commissioner

Despite a substantial drop 
in animal rabies in Texas 
last year, the head of the 
T ex as  D ep artm en t of 
H e a lth 's  B ureau  of 
Veterinary Public Health 
sees a continuing danger to 
humans and animals again 
this year.

Dr. Foy V. McCasland 
said 945 cases of animal 
rabies were confirmed by 
laboratory tests in 1980.

compared to 1.195 the 
previous year.

*'But." said Dr. Mc
C asland. “ d esp ite  this 
reduction. I don't feel that it 
has been long enough for us 
to feel that we are on the 
d o w nh ill s id e  of the 
epizootic."

In our domestic animals, 
particularly in dogs, we are 
beginning to see rabies in 
younger animals, said Dr. 
McCasland. He noted also 
that puppies, being playful, 
are likely to mouth and bite 
their owners.

Another upswing has 
been in equine rabies, he 
stated. With the increasing

popularity of the horse as a 
pet and recreational animal, 
the horse is in closer asso
ciation with humans. "It's 
hard to put a bridle and a bit 
on a horse without getting 
saliva on your hands." 
observed Dr. McCasland. 
Rabies is caused by virus
laden saliva of a rabid 
animal being introduced in
to a victim through a bite or 
by entering a scratch or 
other fresh break in the skin.

Skunks continued to be 
the leader in rabies last year 
with 643 positive laboratory 
tests, said Dr. McCasland. 
Skunks were followed by

bats (95 cases), foxes (46) 
and dogs (46), cats (34). cows 
(32). horses (21). raccoons(8) 
and all other animals (20). In 
the “other category", rabies 
was confirmed in 10 goats, 
four coyotes, three bobcats 
and one each in opossums, 
sheep and squirrels.

Dr. M cC asland  sa id  
skunks seem to be the reser
voir of rabies in the animal 
population and introduce it 
into our domestic animals.

During the current year, 
said Dr. McCasland. we will 
be faced with the same prob
lems and need to stress the 
same types of precautionary 
measures. He listed these 
as:

1. Continuing to work 
toward the goal of getting all 
of our pet population im
munized on an annual basis;

2. Continuing to educate 
people to avoid wild animals 
show ing ab n o rm al b e 
havior;

3. Realizing that wild 
animals are a potential 
source of rabies and should 
not be kepi as pets; and

4. Continuing to empha
size the procedure to follow 
for exposure, or suspected 
exposure to rabies by a 
human or pet animal. Incase 
of a bite by a pet. the animal 
needs to be put under con
straint immediately so prop
er diagnosis of the health of 
the animal can be made. A 
person exposed should im
mediately contact the family 
physician for a course to 
follow.

Dr. McCasland said that 
rabies was reported from 
every part of the state, with 
major outbreaks through the 
central and eastern sections 
of Texas.

With rabies so w ide
spread. he urged owners of 
cats and dogs to protect 
themselves and their loved 
ones by having all pets im
munized.

A new state law requires 
all pets to be immunized, and 
local communities should in
itiate a thorough and ongo-

ing animal control program, 
said Dr McCasland. With
out such a program, he said, 
you can’t pick up stray 
animals which tend to per
petuate rabies in the pet 
population.

(For further information 
contact Dr. Foy V. Mc
C asland . B u reau  of 
Veterinary Public Health. 
Texas D e p a rtm e n t of 
Health. 1100 W. 49th St.. 
Austin. Texas 78756)

Senator B il l
Sarpatius
Reports

Girl Scouts Ceremony Held

AUSTIN -  We who live in 
this part of the state have a 
lot to be thankful for. We 
have j strong economy, 
with mineral and agricul
tu ra l wealth. We have some 
of the best and friendliest 
people in the world

But one of the problems 
we seem to have had is rep
resentation Washington is 
a long way away for a large 
part of the country, so we 
have no monopoly on that 
Capitol Austin seems a 
long way away for us to o - 
probably farther awaj from 
us than for any other Tex
ans

Very few people can af
ford the time, trouble and 
money it would take for 
them to go to Austin during 
the legislative session. Most 
of the time such an incon
venience would be too high 
a price to pay for represen
tative government. That is 
why we have set up a mob
ile office, we intend to bring 
state government to you

What we will do is send a 
van converted to a mobile 
office with our representa
tive to every town in the 
3 h t Senatorial District 
Manning the mobile office 
will be Henry Hunea. 
Henry has lived in our 
district all his life and is 
concerned about the prob
lems we face.

The mobile office will visit 
every maior town in the .en
ure J 6 - c o district at 
/east once a month and win 
visit every town in the dis
trict at least once every two 
months.

TheJr. Girl Scouts Troop 99 
had a Candlelight, investiture 
and rededication ceremony on 
February 5, 1981. The meeting 
was held at the B & B Farm 
Industries.

The girls said the Pledge. The 
program consisted of the girls 
having an explanation of the 
laws. The new Girl Scout pins 
were given to the Jr. Girl 
Scouts; Kay Beeson, Lynetie 
Dunaway. Kimberly Gross, 
Vickie Hamilton, Sherry Moyer, 
Kathy V anlandingham , and 
Patty Younger. Their leader is 
Onie Moyer and the Co-Leader 
is Judy Martin.

A cake, decorated by Annie 
Hollis, and punch the refresh
ments served at the meeting. 
Ronald Dunaway made the 
candle holder from logs for the 
Candlelight Ceremony.

Guests at this meeting were 
Mrs. Gwen Younger. Mr. and 
Mrs. Jim Beeson and Allen. 
Loydell Sparks. Nordeen Coch
ran, Donnie Hamilton, and 
David Black, Mr. and Mrs. 
Jimmy Vanlandingham, Mr. 
and Mrs. Ronald Dunaway, 
Dale Moyer and M elissa, 
D’Edra Martin, Kristina Poole.

The 3 main topics were 
Investure, Rededication and 
Candlelight in this meeting. 
Investure means-W hen you 
become a Girl Scout for the first 
time; Rededication is--Girls 
Scouts renew their Pledge, and 
Candlelight is-Explanation of 
Girl Scout laws and then light 
the candles.

Jr. Girls Scouts (start from the left); Kimberly 
Gross and Vickie Hamilton

The main purpose of the 
mobile office is to bring 
state government to you. 
The mobile office will have 
literature from various state 
agencies, and it will give 
you the opportunity to ex
press your opinions and 
ideas, and to register com
plaints regarding issues af
fecting state government.

W'e already have worked 
up a complete schedule of 
the mobile office through 
May This schedule will be 
posted at your County 
Couithouse. Post Office and 
other prominent places.

We really want to hear 
from you. and we are work
ing to serve you. That’s 
what the mobile office is 
all about Wo cannot make 
your home any closer to 
Austin, but we can bring 
\ustin a little closer to your 
home

Some people used to believe
th a t s ta rin g  a t c a n d le s  
w ould strengthen the eyes.

Jr. Girls Scouts (start from the left); Patty 
Younger and Kay Beeson

Jr. Girls Scouts from Left to Right; Sherry Moyer, 
Lynette Dunaway and Kathy Vanlandingham.

r -

V -*• '*4
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We ll sie you 

Thursday a at 

at Speirman

LIONS CLUB 
PANCAKE SUPPER

PROCEEDS TO GO TOWARD THE 
HANSFORD EXTENDED HEALTH CARE CENTER

ADULT 9 3 .0 0

F I M U A f t V  20, 1001 JR . H IG H  C A F E T E R IA  5 0 0  p  m  ■ 1 0 0  p .m .

First N a t io n a l  B a n k
201 S. Main Perryton, Tx.
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The Lynx were ready to play 
the Darrouzett Longhorns at 
Darrouzett. The game was not 
in District action, but the Lynx 
still wanted to win.

The Lynx came out firing in 
the 1st quarter, but so did the 
Darrouzett Longhorns. Steve 
Shields was having another 
great night. The 1st quarter 
ended as quickly as it had 
begun. The 1st quarter score

PRICES SLASHED ON 
DELCO FREEDOM II 

BATTERIES
was 19-12, the l ynx ahead. The 
2nd quarter was a little closer 
than the first quarter had been. 
The Lynx still held on to a nice 
lead. The 2nd quarter finally 
ended with the Lynx getting 16 
points to the Longhorns 13 
points. The Lynx had the 
halftime lead-3S-2S, a 10 point 
lead.

F R E E D O M  II 40
40-month warranty *
Fits replacement needs 
in most standard 
applications IBM

F R E E D O M  II 30
50-month warranty •
For the value-conscious j p  
consumer wtth 
moderate startinQ 
needs who wants 
FREEDOM I on
»Budget SALe W

PRICED t t l i

Graduation & Capping E,
The Graduation and Capping 

Exercise took place at the Fine 
Arts Building at Frank Phillips 
College in Borger, February 6, 
1981. The program began at 
7:00 p.m.

The Processional Music was 
performed by Mrs. Esther 
Brooks. The Invocation was 
given by the Reverand Jeff 
Holder, pastor of the First 
Christian Church. Mrs. Kathy 
Kendle performed the other 
music in the program. The Dean

There were 4 Spearman resi
dents who participated in the 
Frank Phillips Vocational Nurse 
Graduation and Capping Exer
cise.

of Frank Phillips College, Andy 
Hicks, delivered the Welcome 
Speech.

Eline Burch. R.N.; Carole 
Haynes, R.N.; Lucille Horst, 
R.N.; Peggy Roberts, R.N.; and 
Marilyn Wood, R.N. were the 
instructors and presented the 
Caps. Special Awards were 
presented by Ella M. Weeter, 
R.N. B.S., the Director of the 
Vocational Nursing D epart
ment. The Presidnet of Frank 
Phillips College. Dr. Gary Me

Daniel, presented the Diplo
mas. Carole Haynes, R.N. and 
Marilyn Wood. R.N. presented 
the Pins. Lucille Horst R.N. was 
in charge of the Lamp Lighting 
and led in saying the Vocational 
Nurse Pledge. The Recessional 
followed the Lamp Lighing and 
Vocational Nurse Pledge.

Could the Lynx keep building 
on their lead, or could the 
Darrouzett Longhorns come- 
from-behind and sneak past the 
Lynx? Well, the Longhorns 
tried, but could not succeed.

The whole 2nd half was Lynx 
half. Now, as it had been 
before, the Lynx came into the 
3rd quarter ready for anything' 
and shot the kinds of shots that 
go in more frequently than 
fancy shots. The Lynx just 
opened up more in the 3rd 
quarter. When the 3rd quarter 
ended, the Lynx were ahead 
56-41-a IS point Uadi! The 
Longhorns could try and come 
back, but the Lynx with Steve 
and Jimmy Ladd working toge
ther, the Longhorns had no 
chance at all!! The Lynx had 
gotten 21 points and had let the 
Longhorns get only 16 points. 
The fourth quarter would be the 
best Offensive and Defensive 
quarter for the Lynx that night. 
The Lynx came out shooting and 
stealing the ball from the 
Longhorns. The Lynx put up 25 
polnta and ONLY ALLOWED 
the Longhorns to get 11 POINTS 
In the 4th quarter!! The final 
score was 81-52, the Lynx 
victorious.

ExchangeExchange

Elvira A. Dominguez and 
Maria E. Martinez were 2 of the 
4 from Spearman that are 
Graduates, while Donna Atkin

F R E E D O M  II 60
60-month warranty*
Top of the Delco »ne
High capacity for quick m
starts In any weather n 7'
Excellent fo r  txg cars
witn heavy accessory
loads

FROM f

F R E E D O M  II 50
50-month warranty *
Designed for strong 
performance in all amps
Out the most
demanding “ P
situations ,y C

The audience was invited to 
attend the reception in the 
cafeteria after the program was
over.

son and Shari Thomas were the 
other 2 Spearman residents that 
were Students For Capping.

Lynxettes Sneak Past hornsExchangeExchange

Nationwide S0-. 40-, 50-, 60-month limited warranty Free replacement first 5 months 
Pro rata exchange thereafter based on suggested list then in effect Proof of purchase and 
warranty certificate required Applies to all batteries in private passenger and light truck use trouble, with the Lynxettes 

scoring 17 points and the Lady 
Longhorns had 11 points after 
the 1st quarter. The 2nd quarter 
was a "Helter Skelter” kind of 
quarter-the Lynxettes were be
ing ' tom apart” by the Lady 
Longhorns in the 2nd quarter. 
The quarter ended with the 
Lady Longhorns getting 16 
points and letting the Lynxettes 
get ONLY 8 points. The Lady 
Longhorns went into the locker 
room with a 27-25 halftime lead.

The Lynxette season record 
was now 16-10 and still 5-0 in

The Lynxettes traveled to 
Darrouzett Friday. February 13, 
to meet up with the Darrozett 
Lady Longhorns. The game 
began at 6:30 p.m. This was not 
a District game, but the Lady 
Lynx were not going to lose this 
game, they were gonna play 
hard and win.

The Lynxettes started out 
faster than was expected. The 
Lady Longhorns were going to 
fight with everything they had. 
Nancy Wilson, Kenda Burke 
and t.ie rest of the Lynxettes hit 
from ever)- place on that court, 
in the first quarter. When the 
1st quarter ended, the Long
horns found themselves in

District competition. The next 
game was the make-up game of 
the postponed 1981 Homecom
ing game between the Lynx and 
Lynxettes going up against the 
Dalhart Wolves and Wolver
ines. The game would be played 
at 2:00 p.m., the Lynxettes had 
a long drive home and a short 
rest period before their next 
game. This game would show 
everyone, if the Lynxettes could 
finish a game about 8:00 p.m. 
and start another at 2:00 p.m.

Kenda Burke was the leading 
Lynxette scorer with 14 points.

Nancy Wilson had 12 points 
before she fouled out. Margaret 
Reed had 11 points all from the 
2nd half and 2 of those 11 points 
were the 2 points that the 
Lynxettes needed to pull out the 
victory from the Darrouzett 
Lady Longhorns. Susan Davis, 
the Super Sophomore had 8 
points to her credit, while Lea 
Ann Gibner, the other Super 
Sophomore, had 4 points. Mary 
Ann Martin and Tammi Maize 
ended the game with 2 points a 
piece. Tammi fouled out in the 
4th quarter.

HI-PLAINS 
AUTO SUPPLY, INC
118 N. Main 659-2506

Spearman

At MOST lOCATCNS

Good at participating Carquest  Auto Parts Stores through Feb 28,1981

Were proud 
to give you more!

Notice of the 53rd annual stockholders meeting ofAFFILIATED 
FOODS INC. 6Flrt*jn

CONSUMERS SALES COMPANY
In accordance with the provisions of the by-laws of CONSUMERS SALES 
COMPANY of Spearman, Texas you are hereby notified that the 53rd 
ANNUAL STOCKHOLDERS MEETING of the Consumers Sales Company will 
be held at the Catholic Parish Hall in Spearman on February 19, 1980 
at 7:30 P.M. The meal will be catered by Sutphens of Borger.
Meeting will be held after the meal.

MEMBERS AND WIVES ARE 
URGED TO ATTEND

Purpose of the meeting is to hear the report of the business to date: 
and to elect one member of the Board of Directors for a 3 year term 
and to vote on a resolution to ammend the charter of the corporation 
and thereby change the life of the corporation from perpetual to 
50 years limited life in accordance with Article 5744 of the 
Texas Revised Civil Statutues.

IF YOU DO NOT PLAN TO ATTEND, IT IS IMPERATIVE

THAT YOU MAIL IN YOUR PROXY DUE TO-------

A  CHANGE IN THE CHARTER-

COOKED FOOD SPECIAL
Chili Relleons Present Board Members are: C.J. Renner, Mike Garnett, John Trindle 

Larry Holt and Ray Phelps (whose term will expire).

Dated this January 15, 1980
By order of the Board of Directors

Mike Garnett 
Secretary 
Board of Directors 
Consumers Sales Company

CONVENIENCE STORES
COMPANYCONSUMERS SALES

PRICES EFFECTIVE FEBRUARY 19-21.1981 
WHILE SUPPLY LASTS PHONE 669-2012SPEARMAN, TEXAS 79081

CARQUEST: the Right Place to  buy auto parts
RIGHT pr ice  • RIGHT p a r t s  • RIGHT a d v ic e

Cool Whip » . , 1 9 9
SM JR FR E SH IM / SM

BISCUITS 4 69c
EARLY JURE

SHURFIME PEAS 2&69c
j e w  3599c
jOMATOe^,

M U R K

TOMATOES 2 £.89°
/  V |
M v w n i i

FLOUR YA
i e i ;

*  75c

7T~Lj>
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Moves Named Executive V.PSenior Citizens Intern Program
tungton, D.C.--S«nator The intern program not only tee hearings, ail related to the 
tentsen said Wednesday offers these Texans valuable problems of aging, 
oking for older Texans to information on how Congress The program is also a great 
i his Washington office and the federal bureaucracy opportunity to share ideas with 
or Citizen interns for one work; it also provides a forum concerned senior citizens from 
lis May for the mutual exchange of around the nation. As an added
rry day in this country ideas on the problems of aging, bonus in the 1978 program, a 
people celebrate their Bentsen said. female intern from Texas mar-
•irthday,’* the Senator This is the fifth consecutive ried a male intern from Kansas. 
Our senior citizens have year that the Senator has This year the program will be 

skills to offer and a participated in the Senior Citi- conducted May 11-15. Any 
i that comes only with jen Intern Program. The senior Texans interested in becoming 

interns will take part in working a Bentsen senior citizen intern 
sen asked that any inter- sessions with cabinet and agen- for 1981 should write to the 
exans. age 65 or older, cy officials. White House brief- Senator at the Russell Senate 
> his office. ines and congressional commit- Office Building. Washington,

D.C. 20510.

Hyannis, Massachusetts; Janu
ary 30. 1981: Thomas D. Mayes 
has been named Executive Vice 
President of Cape Cod-based 
Guertin Brothers. Inc., a lead
ing manufacturer of karat gold 
stone jewelry.

Most recently serving as the 
Vice President-Administration, 
Mayes vas named to his new 
post by Daniel Swartz. Presi
dent of the parent Jessem 
Corporation.

A 1966 graduate of Bod Jones 
University in South Carolina, 
Mayes began his association 
with Guertin in 1977 as the 
company’s Controller.

He resides in South Yar
mouth, Massachusetts, with his 
wife Pauline, and their three 
children, Tracy, Thomas, Jr., 
and Cary.

Mr. Mayes is the son-in-law 
of Mr. and Mrs. John Pipkin of 
Spearman, Texas.

Seminar to
ment Award from the Texas 
Association for children with 
Learning Disabilities. He is 
listed in Outstanding Educators 
in America and Academic Ther- 
opy Copenduim.

Dr. Diane Simmons. Pampa 
Optometrist is local Coordinator 
for the program. According to 
Dr. Simmons. "We are very 
fortunate to have a speaker with 
Dr. Belgau’s credentials coming 
to Pampa. This type seminar is 
usually limited to larger cities."

Registration will be from 8-9 
a.m. with the program to begin 
at 9 a.m. until 4:30 p.m. Cost 
for the program is S25.00 which 
includes an activities handbook 
and cassette tape. Those wish
ing college credit for the 
seminar may receive such credit 
for an additional 510.00 fee.

For further information con
tact Dr. Diane Simmons at 1324 
N. Banks or phone 665-4972.

Dr. Frank Belgau. proffessor 
of Development Psychology at 
Pacific States University an
nounces his seminar to be held 
in Pampa on Saturday. March 7, 
1981 at the Coronado Inn. 
Topics for discussion will be 
Visual Perception, Auditory 
Perception, and Perceptual Mo
tor Development.

This seminar is directed to 
parents, counsellors, teachers, 
school nurses, optometrists, 
pediatricians and others inter
ested in an integrated approach 
to education and health. Dr. 
Belgau will demonstrate activi
ties to develop perceptual skill 
and sensory integration. He will 
point out visual inefficiencies 
that reduce academic perfor
mance.

Dr. Belgau holds BS, M. Ed 
and Ed D. degrees and has done 
additional work in Special Edu
cation and Optometry. He re
ceived an Outstanding Achieve-

l*J O  o n l y  a ?  revues,
A » V IT  O f  AKMOR WAS> 
NPlTMpR TOO HEAVY NOR TOO 
UMCOMFCRTASLE Fo % t h e  
VEPlEVAj. KVkiMT. IT WAS HIS 
O N I V  PgPTg£TlC>M ‘________

IT'SAfACT!

THOMAS D. MAYES

Ellen Martinez, #21, tries to outjump #10 of the 
visiting Perryton 7th grade Raiderettes, but to no 
avail. The 7th Raiderettes won that game. 
January 26. at the Little Gym. but the 7th 
Lynxettes scared the 7th Raiderettes. The score 
was 26-15

W W  in  Y«e u s .
ARMY THE SOLpiEft'S AR«OR 

v*AY 8E  the VMlCLE HE e.iPEf> 
IN. T he ARMY'S. NEASST MAIN 
Battle t a n k s  t h e

pecrrsrrioN o f  65  T O M *  
i?F 5 t£El  AND S v c H
necessities as COMPUTERS
AND AIR CDNDiTIOsiMiS.'

If you die intestate—that 
is, without a will — the state 
distributes your property 
according to state law, and 
this may not be what you 
wanted at all.

Some say showing your money to the new moon will help 
you grow rich.

Beeson Receives Award

tSTsi awps m
•wx.tJKJf*- B-

TTT
Mrs. G.M. Thorton

Perryton, Texas

$100°° Shopping Spree 
Wednesday, February 25 

9 A.M.

OOOS EFFfCTIVI FfBPUAPY 1 1981

S S  A «  W W -iSl

c a s h  p * B »
*500 Shopping NADINE MILLER

Perryton, Texas

SWIFT TINDERLIAN
PORK

JIM BEESON
Jim Beeson received the 

Award of Merit for his efforts as 
Clubmaster in Pack 578 and to 
the Scouting program in the 
year 1980. Jim was chosen by 
fellow leaders in the Adobe 
District.

The Adobe District Annual 
Leaders Recognition Banquet 
took place on Saturday, Februa
ry 7, in Borger. Those attending 
from Spearman were Mr. and 
Mrs. Jim Beeson, Mr. and Mrs.
Wayne Cummings, Mr. and

Mrs. Rusty Tindell and Dwight 
Sumner.

On January 27, Jim Beeson 
officially resigned as Clubmas
ter to become Assistant Scout
master for Troop 551. Rusty 
Tindell is now Clubmaster for 
Pack 578 with Bill Harnish as 
Assistant Clubmaster.

BACKBONE

CONGRATULATIONS JIM 
BEESON FOR YOUR AWARD 
AND ON BEING A GREAT 
SCOUT LEADER.

gressive thinker, and a 
dynamic leader. Therefore. 
I recommend the appoint
ment of Ms. Lynn McGuirt as 
Deputy Commissioner for

Special Health Services." 
The choice was unanimous.

Ms. McGuirt came to the 
Texas Department of Health 
in August 1977, as chief 
nurse in the Facility Stan
dards Division of the Bureau 
of Long Term Care. In May 
1980. she became Chief of 
Stuff Services in Special 
Health Services under Dr. 
Raymond T. Moore. She was 
appointed as the Acting 
Deputy Commissioner for 
Special Health Services 
upon the retirement of Dr. 
Moore last September.

The native of Shreveport, 
La., became a registered 
nurse (R.N.J following train
ing and study ht Highland 
Sanitarium in Shreveport.

McGuirt Appointed 
To Health Position

The Texas Department of 
Health has a new Deputy 
Commissioner for Special 
Health Services. Ms. Lynn 
McGuirt. who has been Act
ing Deputy Commissioner 
for Special Health Services 
since September of last 
year.

Ms. McGuirt was ap
pointed to the full time post 
by the Texas Board of 
Health following the recom
mendation of Ms. lohnnie M. 
Benson. Board member from 
Fort Worth who is chairman 
of the Board’s Personnel 
Committee.

"Seldom," said Ms. Ben
son. "do you have the oppor
tunity to review the vitae 
and the job performance of 
an individual who has such 
c h a ra c te r i s t i c s  as in 
novator. aggressor, a pro-

100 S&H GREEN STAMPS
WITH PURCHASE Of J v y

UB.PKE.0f
h o r m e l  

h b a c o n
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■SBo

c a s h

m  SYRUP M.« T
l i f t  l i  B IT T Y  t * ® * * 11* f u d g e  m o w m i i
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K U i lE R  HARVEST WHEAT l ooz

<&CR ACKERS 79

100-BULLS . . .  . Performance Tested 
Selling on Wed. March 4, 1981

Oklahoma Panhandle State University 
_____ Goodwe.ll, Ok. - 1:00 p.m . cst

42-Herefords 
52-Angus 
30-Polled Hfrds 
5-Charolais 
2-Simmentals 
5-Beefm asters

The Selected Tops 
from 143 head 
Weighing 1000-1400

BIG YEARLINGS
c a s h

POTATOES
Fertility checked- Frame Scored-Fat Probed 

Fed on High-Roughage Ration 
Many-daily gains near 4-lbs. and

BUY PERFORMANCE □ D D EIT PAYS!

For Catalogs write or call: M.W. England 
Box 186; Goodweil, OK 73939 
Aione- 405-349-2611 - Ext. -228

SWEEPSTAKES
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1 st Rate Extravanza
15 4-H members from Hans

ford County and 20 FFA mem
bers from Spearman will be 
participating in the 1981 Hous
ton Livestock Show and Rodeo. 
February 27-March 8. With 
more than 27.000 expected 
livestock entries, the Houston 
Show will once again be the 
largest in the world.

“ The 1981 Show offers spect
ators a unique opportunity to 
see some of the finest livestock 
ever and it’s all gathered under 
one roof." said Assistant Gen
eral Manager Don Jobes. Jr.

The Houston Show also pro
vides an opportunity for exhibi
tors to participate in some of the 
toughest of showering competi
tion after a year’s worth of 
preparation for their animals. 
This year's show once again 
promises to be profitable for 
them, as open show and junior 
exhibitors will vie for more than 
a half a million dollars in prize 
monies and premium auction 
prices above market value.

Houston, the fastest growing 
city in the nation, brings 
western heritage to life when it 
once again hosts this two week 
extravaganza. Livestock show 
dates are February 25-March 8. 
and rodeo dates are February 
27-March 8.

Horses, buckboards and 
stagecoaches take to the con
crete and businessmen don 
western hats and boots to 
welcome the largest civic event 
in the history of this bustling oil 
and space flight capital.

The annual rodeo parade, 
previously held on the first 
Friday of the Show, will be held 
Saturday. February 28. at 9:15 
a.m. This event draws more 
than 6.000 trailriders journey
ing as far as 386 miles to 
downtown Houston where they 
meet with city officials, bands 
and spectators to lead the 
parade.

Open competition for the 
livestock show begins February 
25. Professional breeders and 
ranch owners from some 35 
states will bring in the best in 
breeding stock to compete in 
breeding beef, dairy, swine, 
poultry, sheep. Angora goat 
and rabbit shows.

As the Houston Show is a 
showcase of the livestock indus
try. cattlemen from Europe, 
Mexico. Central and South 
America travel to the open show 
to view the best in stock. Last 
year, more than 500 internation
al visitors from 29 countries 
registered with show officials 
and the 1981 International 
Days. February 25-28. should 
draw an even larger crowd.

The 4.3 acre Abercrombie 
Arena, adjacent to the livestock 
exposition building (Astrohall), 
provides the setting for all horse 
show activities. With 3.000 
horses entered in the nine 
shows, the horse show must run 
for 16 days, beginning on 
February 21, in order to acco
modate all classes. Eight hun
dred contestants are expected 
for competition during the fifth

annual horse judging contest 
held February 26.

During the second week of 
the livestock show, junior show 
exhibitors take over the 22.3 
acre livestock exposition facili
ty. Judging begins on March 5. 
competition here is fierce as 
these exhibitors know' they're 
up against both the best in 
livestock and in judges.

Junior shows include breed
ing beef heifers, dairy, breed
ing sheep. Angora goats, beef 
and dairy scramble heifers, 
commerical steers, breeding 
rabbits, market lambs, market 
poultry, market turkeys, market 
swine and market steers, in
cluding a carcass contest.

Exhibitors of market animals 
realize that, in addition to the 
premium awards and trophies, 
a grand championship in their 
market division at the Houston 
Show could pave the way for a 
future cattle herd or college 
diploma.

The Houston Livestock Show 
holds the world’s record in all 
categories of prices paid for 
champion market animals: 
grand champion steer-- 
SI 10.000; grand champion 
lamb--S41.000; grand champion 
barrow--S36.000; grand cham
pion pen of 5 broilers--S26,000; 
and grand champion 
turkey-S15,000.

Due to the tremendous com
munity involvement and civic 
support from thousands of 
individuals and business alike, 
junior exhibitors are assured

that their animals selling in the 
market auctions will bring pre
mium prices. Junior exhibitors 
are also competing in livestock 
and dairy judging contests 
where their knowledge of ani
mals can win calf purchase 
certificates worth $400 toward 
the purchase of a purebred, 
registered beef or dairy heifer.

For the 1981 rodeo. 388 boys, 
including Hadley Dennis Reed 
and Jeff Hand from Spearman, 
will be participating in beef and 
dairy calf scrambles as part of 
rodeo action in the Astrodome.

In addition to providing some 
of the best rodeo entertainment, 
the calf scramble offers winning 
boys the opportunity to earn a 
calf purchase certificate worth 
S400. Together with the top 40 
winners of the livestock and 
dairy judging contests, calf 
scramble winners participate in 
a special yearlong program that 
stresses education and respon
sibility. It concludes with spe
cial show ring competition at 
the following year’s show.

Spectators at the 1981 rodeo. 
February 27-March 8. will again 
be treated to top flight rodeo 
competition. Cowboy cham 
pions will be matched against 
rodeo’s toughest stock with one 
of the richest purses in Ameri
can rodeo riding on the out
come.

For the final performance of 
the rodeo on March 8. the top 
finalists in each event will 
compete in Houston rodeo finals 
for additional prize money, 
trophy saddles and the coveted 
title of Houston All Around 
Cowboy on the line. In 1980. 
rodeo contestants split more 
than 5300,000 in prize money

to»s turned out to see them win
it!

This year’s rodeo performan
ces feature superb television 
and recording star talent. Fans 
"ill be assured that whatever 
performance they attend, 
they re bound to see a true 
superstar.

Opening the rodeo on Friday, 
February 27, for both the 
matinee and evening perfor
mances is ANNE MURRAY; on 
Saturday, February 28. for two 
perform ances, CHARLEY 
PRIDE; on Sunday, March 1, 
for two perform ances. 
CRYSTAL GAYLE; on Monday, 
March 2, for one performance. 
THE CHARLIE DANIELS 
BAND; on Tuesday, March 3. 
for one performance, THE OAK 
RIDGE BOYS; on Wednesday, 
March 4, for one performance. 
MAC DAVIS; on Thursday, 
March 5, for one performance, 
LARRY GATLIN AND THE 
GARLIN BROTHERS BAND; 
on Friday. March 6, for one 
performance and on Saturday, 
March 7, for two performances, 
DOLLY PARTON; and on Sun
day, March 8. for the matinee 
performance. DON WILLIAMS, 
with the evening performance 
featuring WAYLON JE N 
NINGS.

CATTLEMAN throughout the nation are finding that 
proper attention to health and a medicated ration 
formulated to overcome stress can mean healthier, 
betterlgaining and more efficient cattle.

Care of Calves

The English walnut tree 
originated in Southeastern 
Europe and China.

FEBRUARY 1981-From the 
time a calf is weaned and until 
he's acclimated to a feedlot 
situation, he faces the most 
stressful, and perhaps damag
ing, period in his life. Although 
it's a relatively short period of 
time, the high incidence of 
sickness and weight loss ultima
tely takes its heaviest toll on the 
cattleman’s profits.

In order to reduce stress and 
maximize profits. Dr. Danny 
Williams. Manager of Applied 
Beef Research for Ralston Pur
ina Company, recommends that 
a few extra precautions be taken 
during this crucial time period.

FEB. 21
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"We suggest preconditioning 
21 days after weaning or 21 
days after delivery to the 
feedlots. This will not only help 
prevent problems, but can 
actually help turn these trouble 
periods into times of profits.

"A preconditioning program 
can not only help calves over
come the difficult days after 
weaning, but can actually put 
weight on calves at a time 
traditionally marked by negligi
ble gains or even weight loss." 
Dr. Williams continued. "The 
end result is huskier, healthier 
and heavier calves.”

Records kept by 341 cattle
men over a four year span 
indicate that 23,137 newly 
weaned calves averaging 400 
pounds made average daily 
gains of 2.46 pounds during the 
21 days they were on a 
preconditioning program desi
gned by Purina.

"In order for cow/calf men to 
reap the most benefit from a 
preconditioning program, Will
iams recommended they follow 
a few fundamental guidelines. 
"Calves should be housed in 
small pens with windbreakers to 
protect them from bad weather. 
On the first day of the 21-day

preconditioning program, we 
recommend that calves receive 
good quality hay,” he explain
ed. "From the second day on, 
they should be fed a highly 
palatable, medicated ration like 
Preconditioning/ Receiving 
Chow free choice and provided 
with fresh, clean water prosi- 
tioned near the self-feeders or 
feed bunks."

The Purina researcher also 
suggested the feeders be locat
ed in a dry, sheltered area so 
calves won’t hesitate to go near 
them; and adjusted so that feed 
does not accumulate in the 
through. “ The calves should 
work at getting the feed," he 
noted.

“ While all of these steps will 
provide the calves with a 
properly balanced nutritonal 
diet, it’s just as important to 
consider health protection," he 
continued. "W e recommend 
that all calves be castrated, 
dehorned and vaccinated for 
diseases prevalent in the area a 
the three months, while also 
being treated for grubs and 
worms.” All cattle should be 
treated for grubs flies, lice and 
ticks prior to shipping, he 
added.

White House Conferenc
PRPC-Representatives of se

nior citizen groups from Amaril
lo and several other Panhandle 
cities will be part of the State 
White House Conference on 
Aging to be held in Dallas 
during the last weekend in 
March.

Amarillo residents who will 
be attending the conference will 
be those nominated by the 
Amarillo Senior Citizens Center 
(ASCA): Manuel Perez, Loraine 
McCrary, Leslie and Dolores 
John, Gus Keith, E.R, Carver, 
Virginia E isenberg, Katie 
Boward. Adis Martin, and 
Linda Ray.

Others involved in the con
ference will be Jack Lallement 
(Fritch), Minnie Kelso (Bovina), 
Pearl Pierce [Spearman], Mid 
Newby (Borger), and Marjorie 
Daniels from Hereford. The 
major activity of the state 
conference is the workshops.

The sessions will concentrate in 
areas like aging in the American
society, economics, education 
and training, employment, 
housing, and informal support
systems.

The delegates will produce 
recommendations from each of 
the workshops that will be 
forwarded to the National White 
House Conference on Aging 
which will be held in the 
nation's capitol later this year.

Delegates will also select 
representatives from Texas to 
attend the national conference. 
Fifty Texans will then attend 
the national event as delegates 
and 50 more will go as 
observers.

The Amarillo area delegates 
to the state conference were 
selected in December and certi
fied during the Feb. 5 PRPC 
Board of Directors’ meeting.

New Telephone 
System

Insights into the economics of 
various agricultural commodi
ties will now be available 24 
hours a day, seven days a week, 
by calling (713) 845-6437.

The new' system is called 
Telephone Outlook and Market 
Information (TOMI) and is the 
brainchild of marketing special
ists with the Texas Agricultural 
Extension Service, Texas A&M 
University System, explins Jim 
Smith, County Extension 
Agent. Different tatpes on 
agricultural commodities will be 
available by calling the TOMI 
number Smith notes.

Marketing specialists will 
time the tape topics to coincide 
with the release of government 
or trade information, Smith 
says. Each will run about three 
minutes.

February is the first month 
the tapes will be available. The 
schedule is as follows; Feb. 1-4, 
“ Hog Outlook,”  Dr. Ernest 
Davis; Feb. 5-9, “ Cattle Inven
tory and Outlook,” Dr. Edward 
Uvacek, J r .; Feb. 10-11, 
"Sheep and Lamb Inventory 
and Outlook,*’ Davis; Feb. 
12-13, “ Grain Situation,” Dr. 
Roland D. Smith; Feb. 14-16, 
"Cattle on Feed Analysis." 
Uvacek; Feb. 17-18, "General 
Agricultural Outlook." Dr. Carl 
Anderson.

Also, Feb. 19-20, “ Soybean 
S ituation,”  Johnny Feagan; 
Feb. 21-23, “ Livestock Slaugh
ter Analysis." Uvacek; Feb. 
24-26, "The New Administra-

Vam " rW PonaM

“ A Look Ahead in Marketing,” 
Dr. William Black.

Tape changes are made at 5 
p.m. on the last day of that 
particular subject, notes Smith.

Subsequent schedules will be 
available in advance from the 
County Extension office.

Counting mir 
P les& u ig *

If you name a lifetime gift 
to The Salvation Army, you 
may not only enjoy some 
tax benefits, but also con
tinue to receive income 
from the donated money or 
property!

How you can do this ia 
outlined in a brochure you 
can get free by writing Pub
lic Information Department, 
The Salvation Army, 50 
West 23rd Street, New 
York, N.Y. 10010.
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Lynx 1981 Homecoming
Jimmy Ladd and the rest of 

the Lynx were ready for the 
Dalhart Wolves on Saturday. 
February 14. at Lynx Varsity 
Gym. after the Homecoming 
activities. The Wolves had lost 
to Perryton twice and they were 
in the running for the Title; the 
Lynx, on the other hand, were 
going to finish their regular 
with a win. They knew that it 
would be hard against the 2nd 
team in the District, but they 
had to try.

The Wolves and the Lynx 
were neck-and-neck in the 1st 
quarter. The Dalhart Wolves 
were 12 and the Spearman Lynx 
were 10! The Lynx played an 
excellent quarter against the 
Dalhart Wolves. The 2nd quar
ter was more the Wolves kind of 
quarter. The Wolves scored 16 
points, but the Lynx were still in 
the game, because they had 12 
points in the 2nd quarter and at 
halftime were behind 28-22-by 
6 points only.

The Wolves knew that the 
Lynx' favorite quarter was the 
3rd quarter, if the Lynx were 
going to win, they would have to 
up-end the Wolves in the 3rd 
quarter.? The Wolves had to be 
ready for anything that the Lynx 
would “ throw” at them, and 
vice-versa.

Well, the 3rd quarter turned 
around on the Lynx, the Wolves 
were the ones that had a 
GREAT 3rd quarter-15 points- 
and the Lynx didn't have their 
KIND of 3rd quarter, getting 
only 8 points in their favorite 
quarter. The score after 3 was 
43-30, the Wolves favor. Jamie 
Bulls, a very talented Senior, 
had a great day, Defensive 
Wise and Offensive wise-in a 
way. Jamie only shot for that 
good percentage shot, that kind 
of a shot comes up every once 
in a while, and it came 3 times 
for Jamie and he put them in 
perfect and had 2 points each 
time. Steven Tindell, the fine 
Junior, did a GREAT job from 
the field as well as from the 
“ charity stripe” . Wayne Meek, 
Monte George, Buddy Pool, 
Karey Bodey, and Mike Blanton 
all did a great job for Coach

Morris. Jimmy Ladd, the 
Homecoming King, and Steve 
Shields did a nice job also. The 
Lynx had one more quarter to 
regain the lead and win. and If 
the 3rd quarter would have 
been what it was SUPPOSED to 
have been for the Lynx. they, 
the Lynx, would have won this 
game. In the final quarter, the 
Lynx put 12 points on the board, 
but the Dalhart Wolves put 15 
points on the board. The final 
score, though, was the Lynx 45 
and the Wolves 55. It was a 
GREAT EFFORT by the Lynx, 
but didn't come out victors.

None of the Lynx were in 
double-figures, but had the 
scoring spread out as evenly as 
possible. Steven Tindell lead 
the Lynx with 9 points; Steve 
Shields had 8 points; Jamie 
Bulls. Wayne Meek, and Monte 
George all had 6 points each; 
while Jimmy Ladd and Kyle 
Brack finished with 4 points a 
piece.

The Lynx will be participating 
in the District 1-AAA Tourna
ment that will be held here in 
Spearman this Thursday and 
Friday, February 19 and 20; 
possibly Saturday, February 21, 
if there must be a Play-off 
game. The Lynx will be playing 
against the River Road Wildcats 
on Thursday, February 19, 
starting at 10:30 a.m. If the 
Lynx win. then they will meet 
up with the tough Perryton 
Rangers at 7:30 p.m. on Thurs
day, February 19. The Dalhart 
Wolves will meet up with the 
Boys Ranch Roughriders at 4:30 
p.m. on Thursday. February 19. 
The winner will meet up with 
the winner of the Lynx/Rangers 
game on Friday, February 20, at 
8:00 p.m. If the Perryton 
Rangers lose and so do the 
Lynxettes in the tournament, 
then there MUST be a Play-off 
game for the Perryton Rangers 
and the Spearman Lynxettes are 
the “ uncrowned” Kings and 
Queens of District 1-AAA. If 
there are 2 play-off games, the 
first-girls game-will begin at 
6:30 p.m. and the boys will 
follow at 8:00 p.m. If there is 
only 1 play-off game, either the

boys or the girls, the play-off 
will begin at 7:30 p.m. So go on 
out to Lynx Varsity Gym to see 
all these teams. The Lynx and 
Lynxettes. the Rangers and 
Rangerettes, the Wolves and 
Wolverines, the Rough Riders 
and the Wildcats--boys and 
girls, from their respective 
schools-Spearman, Perryton, 
Dalhart. Bloys Ranch and River 
Road.

There are about 1,6000 
telephones per 1,000 people 
in Beverly Hills, California.

Ronnie Brown Trio
The Ronnie Brown Trio, to 

appear at 8 p.m. Feb. 23 in the 
Borger High School Auditori
um. will treat concert goers to a 
program ranging from the class
ics to jazz.

The concert, featuring Ronnie 
Brown at the piano with string 
bass and percussion rounding 
out the group, is open to 
members of the Tri-City Com
munity Concert Association who 
are to present membership 
cards for admission.

Ronnie Brown is one of the 
nation’s favorite performers, on 
the concert stages, in night
clubs, and on television.

The pianist, trained at Bos
ton’s New England Conservato
ry of Music, is also an arranger, 
composer, accom panist and 
conductor.

He offers selections by Cho
pin and Beethoven along with 
contemporary works and his 
own compositions.

Brown was born in Warwick, 
R.l. He started his career at 12, 
as organist-choir director in the 
Episcopal Diocese of Rhode 
Island. As a high school stu
dent, he played in the Rhode 
Island State Band and orga
nized combos for nightclub 
work.

He earned bachelor's and 
master’s degrees from New 
England C onservatory and 
taught there for a time. His 
advanced studies include televi
sion and radio production at 
Boston University, the Shakes
pearian Theatre at Harvard 
University, and arranging, con
ducting the composing at Bos

ton’s Berklee School of Music. 
He continues to study organ, 
vibraharp, voice and conduct
ing.

While serving two years in 
the U.S. Army, Brown was 
assistant conductor and music 
theory instructor for the Army 
Band.

His hobbies are snow skiing, 
sailing, swimming, and playing 
tennis. He is also an amateur 
photographer and an excellent 
chef.

A great place for dogs is 
the United States. At last 
count there were an esti
mated 41 million canines 
living here.

A dog food that has al 
ready acheived a great sue 
cess has just been improved 
Representing an entirely 
new concept in canine nu 
trition, new Cycle Dry Dog 
Food from Gaines has im
proved its taste and appear
ance while still providing 
tailored nutrition at each 
of the four stages o f a 
dog’s life.

LIONS CLUB 
PANCAKE SUPPER

THEBES
PROCEEDS TO QO TOWARD THE 

HANSFORD EXTENDED HEAL TH CARE CENTER

ADULT $ 3 .0 0

F E B R U A R Y  20. I N I  JR  H IG H  C A F E T E R IA  S 00  p .m  - S 00  p  m

Country-Wes tern 
Dance Lessons

Instructor: Teresa Hargis
of Teresa’s Dance Studio

A Intermediate Qum o
Double Two-Step 

Traveling-Four Corners 
Pidgeon-Toe Four Corners 

County Line 
Two-Step Swing 
Ten Pretty Girls

OUTDOOR1 
ADVERTISING 
WORKS!
Read this and 
we'll prove it.

Beginners
Cotton-Eyed Joe 
Heel & Toe Polka 
Two-Step 
Three-Step 
Waltz 
Freeze 
Schottiche

The classes will be for six weeks and will begin 
in March, but the days and times have not been 
set yet for more information to sign up. please 
call '659-2944.

Tray Outdoor, Inc., located in Dalhart, Texas, under
stands the special problems smaller communities have in 
bringing their advertising message to it's customers

Now you have the opportunity to do it like the big 
boys do it. with painted outdoor billboards These large 
signs (10' 7 " x 32') will be located at maior. high traffic 
locations in your town. Our professional, award-winning, 
design department works closely with each customer to 
assure that a unique colorful design is achieved to help 
promote his business.

Outdoor advertising has been proven nationally to be 
one of the most economical ways to get your message 
across to your customers, 24 hours a day, 7 days a 
week

Call Trey Outdoor, Inc. today for more information 
of this exciting, colorful way to advertise It's less 
expensive than you think.

(806)249*5658 wTREY
W  outdoor, inc.

I

District 1-AAA  

tournament brackets
Team 1 Perryton

Team 4 Spearman

Thursday morning 
10:30 a.m. 

2-19-81 •

Team 5 River Road

Thursday night 
7:30 p.m. 
2-19-81

Winner between 
4 & 5

BOY'S BRACKET

Team 2 Dalhart

Championship Game 

Friday
8:00 p.m. 
2-20-81

4:30 p.m. 
2-19-81

Team 3 Boys Ranch

Team 1 Spearman GIRL'S BRACKET
Thursday night 

6:00 p.m. 
2-19-81

Team 4 River Road

Team 2 Perryton

Thursday
3:00 p.m. 
2-19-81

Team 3 Dalhart

Championship Game 

Friday
6:30 p.m. 
2-20-81

Bottom team will be home and wear white; fans will sit on north side of Spearman
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